Scripps Institution of Oceanography, RG005.18

Finding aid created by La Jolla Historical Society staff using RecordEXPRESS La Jolla Historical Society 7846 Eads Avenue
La Jolla, California 92037 (858) 459-5335 https://lajollahistory.org/2023

Descriptive Summary

Title: Scripps Institution of Oceanography (SIO), RG005.18

Dates: 1903 - Present

Collection Number: RG005.18

Creator/Collector: La Jolla Historical Society

Extent: 2 linear feet

Repository: La Jolla Historical Society, La Jolla, California 92037

Abstract: The Scripps Institution of Oceanography (SIO) Collection is made up of books, photographs, ephemera, and archival material collected by the La Jolla Historical Society since the 1930s to use for historical research and reference. Additional photographs of the SIO and archival material are also housed within the larger LJHS Collection. This cornerstone of La Jolla's educational community was laid down with the creation of the Marine Biological Association of San Diego in 1903. From 1905 to 1910 it was located above Alligator Head in Scripps Park. The Association was established through the efforts of Dr. William Ritter and Dr. Charles Kofoid, and in 1905, at the urging of Ellen Browning Scripps, E.W. Scripps and Dr. Fred Baker, the Station was placed at the Park. From 1907 to 1910, expansion was inherent, and a new space was chosen north of La Jolla Shores. A structure designed by Irving Gill was built, along with its iconic pier, which was then called the George H. Scripps Memorial Marine Biological Laboratory. This early structure is now on the National Register of Historic Places and is a San Diego City Historic Site. In 1912 the property was accepted by the University of California regents and in 1925 the name was changed again to Scripps Institution of Oceanography (SIO). During the 1960s, led by Director Roger Revelle, it formed the nucleus for the creation of the University of California, San Diego. Decades of SIO history extends beyond La Jolla's shoreline because it has become internationally known for its educational and scholarly opportunities, its shore-based laboratories as well as its research vessels and the Birch Aquarium at Scripps. SIO's scientific advances in oceanography attract the greatest minds in the scientific community. Today it is one of the most important centers for global earth science research and education in the world. This material pertains to the history and heritage of La Jolla, California, its people, places and events. A container list is included in the PDF and HTML versions.

Language of Material: English

Access: The Collection is open for research

Publication Rights: The La Jolla Historical Society holds the copyright to any unpublished materials.

Preferred Citation: Courtesy of the La Jolla Historical Society

Acquisition Information: RG005.18

Biography/Administrative History: The La Jolla Historical Society inspires and empowers the community to make La Jolla's diverse past a relevant part of contemporary life.

The La Jolla Historical Society's Collections encompass over 80 years of actively collecting archival material, books, maps, scrapbooks, ephemera, fine art, newspapers, street and land use files, business and personal documents and

historic and archaeological artifacts. The Society boasts over 20,000 photographs, over 1000 postcards, 400-plus architectural drawings and approximately 200 oral history recordings.

Collecting was initiated by Howard Randolph and volunteers on the historical committee of the Library Association of La Jolla. The Collection began by gathering photographs and documentation in the late 1930s, which later became the nucleus of the La Jolla Historical Society's Collections. The Society was created in 1963.

Through many moves in location the Society continued collecting and expanding. Accumulated Collections took on its current construct in 2010 after the renovation of the La Jolla Historical Society's campus of structures in central La Jolla, which consists of the 1904 Wisteria Cottage and 1940s Balmer Annex used for exhibits and programming, and a 1909 cottage used for business and research offices. The late Ellen Browning Scripps' 1916 automobile garage was also renovated and now houses the Collection in a modern collections storage facility. Materials are housed in archival boxes, sleeves, envelopes and other archival-safe materials and are cared for according to standards and best practices of the museum profession. In 2016, the Society initiated new PastPerfect Museum Software to manage and catalog its Collections and in 2018 started using the Online Archive of California to upload searchable information from its Collections to enable improved public access. The Society will continue these processes and look forward to utilizing new opportunities to collect, preserve and share the history of La Jolla.

Scope and Content of Collection: The Scripps Institution of Oceanography (SIO) Collection is made up of books, photographs, ephemera, and archival material collected by the La Jolla Historical Society since the 1930s to use for historical research and reference. Additional photographs of the SIO and archival material are also housed within the larger LJHS Collection. This cornerstone of La Jolla's educational community was laid down with the creation of the Marine Biological Association of San Diego in 1903. From 1905 to 1910 it was located above Alligator Head in Scripps Park. The Association was established through the efforts of Dr. William Ritter and Dr. Charles Kofoid, and in 1905, at the urging of Ellen Browning Scripps, E.W. Scripps and Dr. Fred Baker, the Station was placed at the Park. From 1907 to 1910, expansion was inherent, and a new space was chosen north of La Jolla Shores. A structure designed by Irving Gill was built, along with its iconic pier, which was then called the George H. Scripps Memorial Marine Biological Laboratory. This early structure is now on the National Register of Historic Places and is a San Diego City Historic Site. In 1912 the property was accepted by the University of California regents and in 1925 the name was changed again to Scripps Institution of Oceanography (SIO). During the 1960s, led by Director Roger Revelle, it formed the nucleus for the creation of the University of California, San Diego. Decades of SIO history extends beyond La Jolla's shoreline because it has become internationally known for its educational and scholarly opportunities, its shore-based laboratories as well as its research vessels and the Birch Aquarium at Scripps. SIO's scientific advances in oceanography attract the greatest minds in the scientific community. Today it is one of the most important centers for global earth science research and education in the world. This material pertains to the history and heritage of La Jolla, California, its people, places and events. A container list is included in the PDF and HTML versions.

Container List Below

RG005 – Subject Files (Large) Collection Box 18.1 – Scripps Institution of Oceanography (Bound Material)

Not in folders	
	Book (within envelope). "The Marine Biological Station of San Diego: Its History, Present Conditions, Achievements, and Aims" (by William E. Ritter). <i>University of California</i> . March 9, 1912.
	Pamphlet (within above). "Scripps Institution of Oceanography." <i>University of California</i> . "1934."
	Booklet (lecture transcript). "The Expeditions of Harald Ulrik Sverdup: Contexts for Shaping an Ocean Science." <i>Umeå University</i> . November 1994.
	Magazine. "Explorations." SIO. Vol. II, No. 4. Spring 1996.
	Magazine. "Explorations." SIO. Vol. V, No. 4. Spring 1999.
	Magazine. "Explorations." SIO. Vol. VI, No. 2. Fall 1999.
	Magazine. "Explorations." SIO. Vol. VI, No. 4. Spring 2000.
	Magazine. "Explorations." SIO. Vol. XIII, No. 2. Fall 2006.
	Magazine (3 copies). "80 Years: Scripps Institution of Oceanography." <i>SIO</i> . September 1983.
	Large booklet (2 copies). "Scripps Stories: Days To Remember, In celebration of 90 years." <i>SIO</i> . October 1993.
	Binder. "Scripps Institution of Oceanography: Recollections, Denis Fox." "Fall 1978."
	Magazine. "Scripps Institution of Oceanography 1981." <i>SIO</i> . Vol. XV, No.1. January 1982.
	Magazine. "Scripps Institution of Oceanography 1982." <i>SIO</i> . Vol. XVI, No. 1. January 1983.
	Magazine. "Scripps Institution of Oceanography: Annual Report 1983." <i>SIO</i> . Vol. XVII, No. 1. January 1984.
	Magazine. "Scripps Institution of Oceanography: Annual Report 1984." <i>SIO</i> . Vol, XVIII, No. 1. January 1985.
	Magazine. "Scripps Institution of Oceanography: Annual Report 1985." <i>SIO</i> . Vol. XIX, No. 1. January 1986.
	Magazine. "Scripps Institution of Oceanography: Annual Report 1987." <i>SIO</i> . Vol. XXI, No. 1. January 1988.
	Magazine. "Scripps Institution of Oceanography: Annual Report 1988." <i>SIO</i> .
	Large booklet. "Draft Environmental Impact Report: Aquarium and Ocean Science Center." <i>SIO</i> . September 1985.
	Booklet. "Scripps Institution of Oceanography: 1903 – 1978."
	Book. "Coming of Age: Scripps Institution of Oceanography, A Centennial Volume, 1903 – 2003." <i>SIO</i> . 2003.
	Blue pen. SIO Library.

RG005 – Subject Files (Large) Collection Box 18.2 – Scripps Institution of Oceanography (SIO)

History & Misc.	
	Webpage printout. "History of SIO." <i>SIO Archives</i> . Accessed October 11, 2002.
	Collection of newsletters (9). <i>SIO Ancient Mariners Newsletter</i> . Vol. I No. 1 thru Vol. 3 No. 4. June 2000 thru December 2002.
	Newspaper article. "Scripps Institution, Now 75, Has A Human History Too." San Diego Union. September 24, 1978.
	Newspaper article. "Man and the Universe: Scripps Institution Story Began With 3 Men, Ocean." <i>San Diego Union</i> . October 29, 1967.
	Newspaper article. "The Scripps Story: Some Ocean Adventures." San Diego Union. September 24, 1978.
	Newspaper article. "Scripps at 90: Boat house explorations turned to global vigilance." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . "August 26, 1993."
	Newspaper article (incomplete). "Ceremony Scheduled for Monday Afternoon." "La Jolla Light, March 22, 1951."
	Letter. From Helene Schellenberg Barnhart to the La Jolla Historical Society. Re: Barnhart recalls her days as a young girl living in a cottage at SIO during the early 20 th century. July 15, 1983.
	Printed excerpt (from "Teenager Enjoyed the Golden Years of La Jolla" by Barbara G. Dawson). Dawson tells of her experiences studying at SIO. "1982."
	Newspaper article. "Scripps Institution of Oceanography celebrates the first 100 years." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . January 23, 2003.
	Transcript (radio documentary). "Give Us Room: First Installment of History of Scripps Institution of Oceanography." <i>Radio KGB</i> . December 17, 1961.
	Transcript (radio documentary). "Give Us Room: Second Installment of History of Scripps Institution of Oceanography." <i>Radio KGB</i> . January 28, 1962.
	Document. "The Saga of Pueblo Lot 1298: Scripps Institution of Oceanography, Then and Now." "La Jolla Light, October 14, 1971."
	Newspaper article. "Nostalgia Lane: Scripps Institution of Oceanography." <i>La Jolla Journal</i> . "June 27, 1963."
	Newspaper article. "Nostalgia Lane: Scripps Institution of Oceanography (Continued)." <i>La Jolla Journal</i> . July 4, 1963.
	Newspaper article. "Scripps Oceanography marks 70 th birthday." September 27, 1973.
	Newspaper article. "Scripps Institution marks 75 th anniversary." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . September 21, 1978.
	Newspaper article. "Scripps' Amazing Destiny: Miracle born in a

boathouse." San Diego Tribune. "September 23, 1978." Academic article. "Character; Vision and Creativity: The Extraordinary Confluence of Forces that Gave Rise to The Scripps Institution of Oceanography." Journal of San Diego History. "2003." Newspaper article. "For oceanography: Favorable future." "La Jolla *Light.*" July 1, 1976. Newspaper article. "SIO: World-renowned institution's beginning was humble." La Jolla Light. May 7, 1987. Document (by Barbara Gaines Dawson). "Scripps Institution of Oceanography." A brief history of SIO's origins up until the dedication of the first aquarium. "September 1985." Newspaper article. "World-renowned SIO grows from jars on Scripps sisters' mantel." La Jolla Village News. January 5, 2000. Newspaper article. "Life in La Jolla's 'Bug House'." La Jolla Village News. November 10, 1999. Newspaper article. "Growing up in the Bug House, Part II." La Jolla Village News. November 17, 1999. Newspaper article. "Exhibit and books detail the evolution of Scripps." Newspaper article (2 copies). "SIO opens campus to public for anniversary celebration." La Jolla Light. September 29, 1983. Newspaper article. "Old Scripps pics due at meeting." "March 29, 1973." Essay. "'Spirit of '76'." "February 19, 1976." Document. "Scripps Institution of Oceanography actually began [...]" Brief history of SIO. SIO. March 10, 1978. Poster. "Scripps Institution of Oceanography, UCSD: 80th Anniversary Open House." Depicts two divers descending into the water underneath Scripps pier. SIO. Event planned for October 13, 1983. Booklet (3 copies). "1903-1983: Scripps Institution of Oceanography, Eighty Years of Research, Teaching, and Public Service in the Marine Sciences." SIO. 1983. Letter and large packet. "Archives of the Scripps Institution of Oceanography: Selected List of Collections." SIO. July 1989. Journal Article. "How Scripps Institution Came To San Diego" by Elizabeth N. Shor. William Ritter, Fred Baker, Edward Scripps, Ellen Browning Scripps, Julius Wangenheim, Charls Kofoid, E.S. Babcock, Manuel Cabral, H.P. Wood. The Journal of San Diego History. 1981 Journal Article. "Scripps in the 1950s: A Decade of Bluewater Oceanography" by Elizabeth N. Shor. William Ritter. The Journal of San Diego History. 1983. Newspaper Article. "Sproul Christened." University of California's Scripps Institution of Oceanography. Robert Gordon Sproul. The E.W. Scripps. Rita Atkinson, Richard Atkinson. La Jolla Light. 1984.

Biological Station:	
Photographs	
	Series of photographs (3). Depict La Jolla Cove from multiple angles. The second bathhouse and the Biological Station are both visible. "1906."
	Photograph. Depicts the Biological Station up close, looking south towards the hillside cottages. "March 1906."
	Photograph. Depicts La Jolla Cove from the southern hillside, including the second bathhouse and the Biological Station.
	Photograph. Depicts the Biological Station up close, looking southeast towards the hillside cottages. "1906."
	Series of photographs (3). Two depict the front exterior of the Biological Station. The other depicts the interior. "1905."
	Photograph. Depicts the interior of the Biological Station. Several hoses hang down into a large tub. "1905."
	Pair of photographs. Depict the front exterior of the Biological Station.
	Pair of photographs. #1: Depicts the front exterior of the Biological Station and a neighboring water tower. #2: Depicts a researcher seated inside the laboratory inside the Biological Station.
Biological Station:	ŭ
Documents	
	Newspaper article. "Biological Station at La Jolla to Extend Work." "
	Newspaper article. "Head of U. of C. Visits San Diego: President Wheeler of State University Discusses Plans for Biological Station." "San Diego Union, January 31, 1906."
	Letter. From JL Pearson to Professor CA Kofoid. Re: List of La Jolla subscribers of the School of Biology and dollar amount contributed. April 21, 1908.
	Document (handwritten). "Stockholder Meeting, San Diego Marine Biological Association." Meeting minutes of. July 11, 1905.
	Series of letters (3). From Emily E. Landers to her sister. Re: Landers' subscription to the School of Biology and the establishment of the Biological Station. April 27 thru July 4, 1905.
	Letter. From Fred Baker to William E. Ritter. Re: Detailing Baker's recent exploits in securing funding for the construction of the Biological Station at a meeting of the La Jolla Improvement Society. March 18, 1905.
	Book excerpt (from <i>Scripps Institution of Oceanography: First Fifty Years</i> by Helen Raitt). Details the origin story of the Biological Station. 1967.
	Newspaper article. "Work of Biological Association: Interesting Report of Progress by Prof. W.E. Ritter – Directors Elected for Ensuing Year."

	San Diego Union. "July 16, 1904."
	Newspaper article. "Annual Meeting of Biological Assn.: Years of Good Work Ended, Busy Summer in Prospect – Government Aid Expected – Finances Satisfactory." San Diego Union. "July 12, 1905."
	Academic article (by William E. Ritter). "Preliminary Report on the Marine Biological Survey Work Carried on by the Zoological Department of the University of California at San Diego." <i>Science</i> . September 18, 1903.
Research & Discoveries	
	Newspaper article. "Scripps Genome Center is the latest advance at Institution of Oceanography." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . "November 10, 2005."
	Newspaper article. "When War Clouds Circled, Scripps Scientists Changed Course." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . April 28, 1994.
	Newspaper article. "Scripps gets grant for climate forecast center." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . "May 21, 1981."
	Magazine article. "Down to the Sea with Science." <i>Westways</i> . April 1958.
	Magazine article. "Scripps, Gateway to the Sea." Westways. June 1954.
	Newspaper article. "Scripps Leads In Ocean Study." <i>San Diego Union</i> . June 24, 1956.
	Magazine article. "View from the Soucoupe." Westways. October 1964.
	Email (press release). From SIO. Re: "California Explores the Ocean [textbook] Goes Online." September 18, 2003.
	Newspaper article. "Scripps Officials Describe Research 'Island' Plans." La Jolla Light. February 24, 1972.
	Newspaper article. "Oceanography's Stocks May Match Space's \$7 Billion." <i>Daily Mail</i> .
	Document (handwritten). Interview transcript (?) of SIO researcher Dr. Jeffrey Bada.
	Newspaper article. "Deep sea research: Project could leave SIO for Texas A&M." "La Jolla Light." April 14, 1983.
	Document. "Scripps Institution of Oceanography, University of California, San Diego, Deep Sea Drilling Project, International Phase of Ocean Drilling." Overview of the project meant for presentation to the Queen. February 26, 1983.
	Newspaper article (2 copies). "SIO scientists publish scenario for disaster." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . "July 26, 1984."
	Newspaper article. "Up From the Briny Deep: Scripps Scientists Unpack Odd Fish, Expedition Records." San Diego Union. August 31, 1952.
	Newspaper article. "Public to See Telecast of Sea Lab on Ocean Floor off Scripps Pier." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . August 19, 1965.
	Newspaper article. "Ice Age Man's History Traced By Scientists." July 27, 1947.

	Newspaper article. "Deep Sea Project: Scientists study islands." October 4, 1973."
	Newspaper article (incomplete). "Deep Sea Drilling Project accomplishme[]." " <i>La Jolla Light</i> , December 22, 1983."
N	Newspaper article. "Scripps Deep Sea Drilling Program probes." La
	olla Light. March 25, 1982.
N	Newspaper article. "SIO robot reaches new depths." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . Newspaper article. "Scripps: marine reserves work." <i>La Jolla Village News</i> . "September 18, 2002."
	Newspaper article. "Scripps Researchers Make Many Startling, nteresting Finds." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . August 19, 1965.
N	Newspaper article. "2100-Year-Old Wine Jug On Display at Scripps." San Diego Union, June 7, 1953."
N	Newspaper article. "New Theory on Earth Formation Cited." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . September 25, 1952.
N	Newspaper article. "Unusual Ocean Occurrence Being Studied Here." La Jolla Light. August 7, 1952.
N	Newspaper article. "Scripps Scientists Study 'Red Tide' as Phenomenon Comes to Front Door." San Diego Union. July 10, 1952.
N	Newspaper article. "Scripps Scientists Find Pumice in Sea." San Diego Union. August 28, 1952.
N	Newspaper article. "Bones of Ancient Whale Found in San Diego Ditch." <i>San Diego Union</i> . December 10, 1952.
N	Newspaper article. "New Underocean Valley Located Off La Jolla." San Diego Union. January 21, 1951.
N S	Newspaper article (incomplete). "No cause for alarm: Scientists at Scripps Institution of Oceanography say loss of kelp forests is part of natural ebb and []." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . September 14, 2006.
	Newspaper article. "Ageless Del Mar Man to be given Oxford test." "San Diego Union, June 18, 1984."
N E	Magazine (article on pg. 10). "Five Weathermen of the Apocalypse: The Experts at Scripps Are Trying to Predict What Will Happen When the Ultimate Heat Wave Hits." Los Angeles Times Magazine. May 21, 1989.
	Pair of maps. Regional climate forecast of the US for winter 1982-1983, done by Jerome Namias. November 29, 1982.
Γ	Newspaper article. "Deep sea research: Project could leave SIO for Texas A&M." La Jolla Light. April 14, 1983.
	Newspaper article. "SIO elected to group." "November 18, 1982."
b	Newspaper article. "Colder, wetter winter predicted: SIO scientist is bearer of chilly tidings." Re: Jerome Namias. "December 10, 1981."
	Newspaper article. "SIO scientists trap fish near hot water vents." <i>La colla Light</i> . December 10, 1981.
	Newspaper article. "Eerie green glow in the ocean has a name — pioluminescence." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . July 22, 1982.
	Photograph (with caption). Depicts several US Navy and SIO officials

	inspecting the Remote Underwater Manipulator (RUM). "January 31, 1974."
	Newspaper article. "Mid-East expert charges today's oil shortages a 'political squeeze'." "January 31, 1974."
	Newspaper article. "North Pacific Research: Field experiment program slated." "January 24, 1974."
I	Newspaper article. "Scripps scientist finds oil in coral eaten by fish." "February 7, 1974."
	Newspaper article. "Deep Sea Antarctic cruise." "February 28, 1974."
I	Newspaper article. "Fuel crisis prompts ocean-study update." "February 28, 1974."
	Newspaper article. "\$200,000 gift from Mobile [sic] Oil: Scripps gets digital seismic unit." "February 28, 1974."
	Newspaper article. "Scripps lobster a big'un." "March 25, 1976."
	Newspaper article. "Scripps Institution gets \$1.9 million fund." "April 29, 1976."
	Newspaper article. "Deep Sea Project probes ocean crust." "January 10, 1974."
	Newspaper article. "Scripps students dig for whale bones." "December 20, 1973."
1	Photograph (with caption): "Mrs. Linda Ball, graduate student at [SIO],
	UCSD, examines coral during a seven-day saturation dive (last
	September) off Grand Bahama Island in the Bahamas." "December 13, 1973."
	Newspaper article. "Scripps Student To Help: Gray whale to be exhumed." "December 13, 1973."
	Newspaper article. "2 Women, 2 Men Involved In Experiment: Scripps team to live underwater 7 days." December 6, 1973.
	Newspaper article. "Protects Harbors, Marinas: Scripps Developing breakwater system." November 29, 1973.
	Newspaper article. "Soviet pact aided by Scripps chemist." Re: Edward Goldberg. "November 29, 1973."
	Newspaper article. "This fish story didn't get away." Re: Black barracudina. November 8, 1973.
I	Newspaper article. "A new study of sea pollution." "November 15."
	Newspaper article. "Scripps Oceanography: Sierra Madre study wins
	student grant." Re: Allan F. Divis. "October 18, 1973."
	Newspaper article. "Scripps crew off on 32,000-mile Pacific probe."
	August 23, 1973.
	Newspaper article. "Speculation On Earth's Forces: Scripps Oceanography manages probe of two seas." "August 16, 1973."
	Newspaper article. "Recover Sediment: Deep-sea scientists drill ocean
	segments." "July 5, 1973."
	Photograph (with caption): "As part of the annual visit of Ensenada
	students to [SIO], the Scripps library received a bound volume of the

	students' research papers." <i>La Jolla Light-Journal</i> . June 28, 1973.
	Newspaper article. "Oceanographer to observe eclipse." Re: Myrl C. Hendershott. "June 21, 1973."
	Newspaper article. "Ocean's Only Insect: Scripps studies sea-skaters." "April 19, 1973."
	Newspaper article. "Scripps Institution-Soviets undertake joint project." <i>La Jolla Light-Journal</i> . March 29, 1973.
	Newspaper article. "LJ biologist involved in Soviet fish talks." Re: Paul E. Smith. "January 18, 1973."
	Newspaper article. "Research provides pollution surprises." "April 11, 1974."
	Pair of photographs (with caption): "The 'rock being inspected by Jimmy Greenslate of La Jolla, left, and magnified 600 times at right is a manganese nodule." June 17, 1974.
	Newspaper article. "Scripps pinpoints mini-earthquakes." "December 26, 1974."
	Newspaper article. "Project probes ancient oceans." January 2, 1975. Newspaper article. "Scripps scientists trace Amazon River birth." "January 9, 1975."
	Newspaper article. "Scripps scientist stops waves: Invents breakwater system." Re: John D. Isaacs. "July 3, 1975."
	Newspaper article. "Scripps scientists join shark study." "July 31, 1975."
	Newspaper article. "Scripps helps research work." "July 15, 1976."
	Newspaper article. "Deep sea ship finds swamp." "July 29, 1976."
	Newspaper article. "Ship finds men without tension." "December 25, 1975."
	Newspaper article. "Deepest sea drill due."
	Newspaper article. "SIO awaits space launch."
	Newspaper article. "Mt. St. Helens won't effect [sic] us." "June 5, 1980."
	Newspaper article. "'Clean' room: SIO erases magnetism in research." La Jolla Light. July 12, 1984.
	Newspaper article. "Serendipity is the name of Scripps expedition."
	Newspaper article. "Aspartame study raises eyebrows." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . "September 13, 1984."
	Newspaper article. "Russians end up in La Jolla when visa snafu changes plans." <i>University City Light</i> . November 13, 1986.
Titanic Expeditions	
	Newspaper article. "Area scientists to troll for Titanic: Team to join summer effort." San Diego Tribune. "March 5, 1981."
	Press release. Announcing plans to search for the Titanic. <i>The Explorer's Club</i> . 1980.
	Calendar. Titanic expedition schedule. July thru August 1980.
	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,

	Press release. "About the Titanic Expedition." William Morris Agency. 1980.
	Document. "Marine Physical Laboratory: Deep Tow." Describes the
	surveying tool used in the Titanic expedition.
	Short biography. "Fred Noel Spiess: Professor of Oceanography,
	Director of UC's Institute of Marine Research." June 1980.
	Logo. "S.S. Titanic 1980: International Expeditions." William Morris Agency.
	Resume. "Mike Harris." <i>International Expeditions Inc.</i> April 1980.
	Short biography. "Jack Grimm." International Expeditions, Inc. "1980."
	Document. Gives a brief background of SIO's history and facilities. May 1980.
	Press release. "Titanic Search Will Use International Submarine Technology's 'Sea MARC I'." International Submarine Technology Ltd.
	Letter. From the Explorers Club to International Expeditions Inc. Re: Sending International Expeditions an Explorers Club flag for the Titanic expedition. June 24, 1980.
	Resume. "Lamont-Doherty [Geological Observatory] Resume." International Expeditions, Inc. April 1980.
	Diagrams. "Deep Tow Instrumentation System." <i>Marine Physical Laboratory, SIO</i> .
	Transcript (interview). Interview with Fred N. Spiess about his role as one of the scientific consultants on the Titanic expedition.
	Diagram and document. "The Aluminaut." Short description of an aluminum research submarine considered for use in earlier Titanic expeditions. <i>Reynolds Metals Co.</i> "February 1978."
	Newspaper article. "A Titanic adventure!" <i>La Jolla Light</i> . July 17, 1980.
Publications &	The wopaper articles. If Irealise daventure. Bu John Light, July 17, 1700.
Brochures	
2100111100	Pamphlets (4 copies). "Welcome to Scripps Institution of
	Oceanography." Provides a brief description of SIO's facilities and history. <i>University of California</i> . "Circa mid to late 20th century."
	Pamphlet. "Biologists Made Many Discoveries" Provides a brief history of SIO's origins at the Coronado boathouse.
	Pamphlets (3 copies). "Walking Tour of Scripps Institution of
	Oceanography." Provides a map of SIO and a brief history of the
	facilities there. SIO. 2003 and 2011.
	Booklets (2 copies). "The Scripps Institution: Origin of a Habitat for
	Ocean Science." Brief history of SIO's origins. SIO. June 1993.
	Event program. "La Jolla Historical Society Annual Luncheon." Features a photo of SIO in 1916 on the cover. Event planned for July 31, 1976.
	Event program / map. "Scripps Institution of Oceanography 80 th Anniversary Open House." <i>SIO</i> . Event planned for October 13, 1983.
	Folder. "Scripps Institution of Oceanography." Has turquoise-colored
	waves on the outside.

	Folders (3). "Scripps Institution of Oceanography." Orange folder with
	plain text on the front.
	Pamphlet. "California Space Institute: An Organized Research Unit of
	the University of California." SIO. "1986."
	Pamphlet. "Marine Physical Laboratory." <i>SIO</i> .
	Pamphlet. "Facts about Scripps Institution of Oceanography." SIO. "1986."
	Pamphlet. "Scripps Institution of Oceanography: Facts." SIO. "c.1980's."
	Pamphlet (2 copies). "The Archives of Scripps Institution of Oceanography." SIO.
People:	
Photographs	
	Photograph. Depicts Earl and Ethel Myers posing in front of a building. "Circa 1936."
	Photograph. Depicts a young boy in the driver's seat of a car and a man
	standing beside it, both identified as Paul McEwen and George Francis
	McEwen, respectively. "c. 1920's."
	Series of photographs (3, with captions). Depict William A. Nierenberg
	receiving a variety of commemorations at his retirement ceremony.
	June 9, 1986.
	Photograph. Portrait of William A. Nierenberg.
	Series of photographs. Depict William McElroy.
	Photograph. Portrait of Veerabhadran Ramanathan. "September 1990."
	Photograph. Depicts Lisa Tauxe pointing at various charts on a wall. "1984."
	Photograph. Portrait of Devendra Lal.
	Photograph. Depicts James Swift pointing towards a map of the North Pole. "1984."
	Photograph. Portrait of Fred Baker. 1914.
	Photograph. Depicts a large crowd gathered along Discovery Way. Photograph. Portrait of Carl Hubbs. August 12, 1965.
	Photograph. Depicts William A. Nierenberg addressing a crowd at the
	Old Scripps Bldg. to commemorate SIO's 80 th anniversary.
	Photograph. Portrait of Victor Vacquier. "October 10, 1975."
	Photograph. Portrait of H. William Menard.
	Photograph. Portrait of Victor Vacquier. "April 19, 1973."
	Photograph. Depicts Russian seismologists, Oleg Stolyarov, Sergei
	Daragan, and Evgeni Sutulov, seated taking pictures or notes.
	University City Light. November 13, 1986.
	Photograph. Depicts Don Wilkie on the pier.
	Photograph (2 copies). Portrait of Jeffery D. Frautschy. "April 12, 1979."
	Photograph. Portrait of Jeffery D. Frautschy.
	Photograph. Depicts "Frances Frautschy" and a young boy looking at a
	collection of potted succulent plants. "La Jolla Light, November 27,

1975."

Photograph. Portrait of Jeffrey L. Bada.

Photograph. Depicts Jeffrey L. Bada posing behind a variety of chemistry equipment. "September 25, 1975."

Photograph (with caption). Depicts Nelson Fuller being wished farewell by Charles Merdinger for the occasion of Fuller's retirement. "August 6, 1978."

Photograph (with caption). Depicts several members of William E. Ritter's staff at his retirement ceremony ("1923"). "La Jolla Light, January 4, 1968."

Photograph (with caption): "Former CBS news anchor Walter Cronkite shows his 2002 Scripps Nierenberg Prize during a June 2 ceremony at the Birch Aquarium [...]." *La Jolla Village News*.

Photograph. Depicts a member of a crowd holding a sign reading "I Brought My Cat To Visit the Oueen." February 26, 1983.

Photograph. Depicts a member of a crowd holding up the Union Jack. February 26, 1983.

Photograph. Depicts Queen Elizabeth II smiling at the camera, with Prince Phillip behind her at SIO. February 26, 1983.

Series of photographs (3). Depict Queen Elizabeth II and Prince Phillip viewing a presentation involving live sea lions at SIO. February 26, 1983.

Photograph. Depicts Queen Elizabeth II and Prince Phillip among several presenters on stage at SIO. February 26, 1983.

Photograph. Depicts a woman seated in the crowd holding a photograph of Queen Elizabeth II. February 26, 1983.

Photograph with caption. "Spotlight: Attenborough." Re: David Attenborough. *La Jolla Light*. June 2, 2005.

Photograph. Portrait of Jerome Namias.

Photograph (with caption). Depicts SIO officials (William A. Nierenberg, Charles J. Merdinger) meeting with Japanese dignitaries (Keiichi Tachibana, Hiroshi Uchida, Yoshihiro Tokugawa, Morio Yukawa) in preparation for the arrival of Emperor Shōwa (Hirohito) and Empress Kōjun (Nagako). July 3, 1975.

Photograph (with caption): "H. Tyler Marcy [...] toured [SIO] recently and was shown a deep-sea sediment core by Melvin N. A. Peterson [...] and William A. Nierenberg." "May 1, 1975."

Photograph (with caption). Depicts William A. Nierenberg talking to Antonio Alemán on a visit to SIO. "July 15, 1976."

Photograph (with caption). Depicts SIO scientists Yu-Chia Chung and Harmon Craig talking to Taiwanese scientists Chi-Wu Wang and Yu-Chia Chung. August 12, 1976.

Photograph (with caption). Depicts Charles Merdinger congratulating Nelson Fuller on his retirement. July 6, 1978.

People:	
Documents #1	
	Newspaper article. "Scripps: The Top Export Is Know-How." Re:
	William A. Nierenberg, Warren Wooster, et al. "October 31, 1965."
	Newspaper article. "Keeper of the memories brings past to life for
	Scripps Institution of Oceanography." Re: Elizabeth N. Shor. San Diego
	Union-Tribune. "October 25, 1993."
	Newspaper article. "Revelle wins 1984's Tyler ecology prize." Re:
	Roger Revelle.
	Newspaper article. "Revelle had hand on the helm during crucial time at Scripps." Re: Roger Revelle, George G. Shor. "August 26. 1993."
	Newspaper article. "Shepard receives geological honor." Re: Francis P.
	Shepard. "February 27, 1975."
	Newspaper article. "Eckart prize to Dr. Karl." Re: David M. Karl. <i>La Jolla</i>
	<i>Light.</i> "February 22, 1979."
	Newspaper article. "Hubbs acknowledged." Re: Carl L. Hubbs. "July 27,
	1978."
	Newspaper article. "SIO geologist cited for work." Re: Francis P.
	Shepard. "July 6, 1978."
	Newspaper article. "Nierenberg wins honor." Re: William A.
	Nierenberg. "November 3, 1977."
	Newspaper article. "Top honor due Hubbs." Re: Carl L. Hubbs. "October
	13, 1977."
	Newspaper article. "Explorer to Probe Depths Of Pacific Off La Jolla."
	Re: Jacques Piccard. "La Jolla Sentinel, March 7, 1953."
	Short biography (2 copies, largely identical). "William A. Nierenberg:
	Director of Scripps Institution of Oceanography and Vice-Chancellor
	for Marine Sciences—UCSD." October 1978.
	Document. "Prof. Jeffrey Bada: Amino Acids and Their Use in Dating
	Fossil Materials." Describes an archaeological dating technique
	pioneered by Bada. "November 1974."
	Short biography (2 copies, largely identical). "Jeffrey L. Bada: Associate
	Professor of Marine Chemistry." June 1975 and June 1979.
	Newspaper article. "Revelle gala honors seagoing namesake." Re:
	Roger Revelle. San Diego Union-Tribune. "October 13, 1996."
	Short biography. "Donald W. Wilkie: Director, Thomas Wayland
	Vaughan Aquarium-Museum." Before June 1985.
	Newspaper article. "New director brings vast experience to SIO." Re:
	Edward A. Frieman. <i>La Jolla Light</i> . June 26, 1986.
	Newspaper article. "'Doc' tends nursery of 50,000 abalones." Re: David
	Leighton. <i>La Jolla Light</i> . "April 25, 1985."
	Newspaper article. "New Lichen Named After Scripps Dr. C.L. Hubbs."
	Re: Carl L. Hubbs. <i>La Jolla Light</i> . August 12, 1965.
	Newspaper article. "Dr. Walter Munk to be Honored Twice This Week."
	La Jolla Light. November 4, 1965.

Newspaper article. "Dr. Fred N. Spiess Awarded John Price Wetherill Medal." La Jolla Light. "July 1, 1965." Newspaper article. "J.M. Snodgrass to Lead Special Geneva Communications Meeting." Re: James M. Snodgrass. La Jolla Light. August 26, 1965. Short biography. "Jeffery D. Frautschy: Assistant Director." "September 1973." Newspaper article. "40 years at SIO: Frautschy leaves legacy of contributions." Re: Jeffery D. Frautschy. La Jolla Light. September 30, Newspaper article. "Coastal program honors Frautschy." Re: Jeffery D. Frautschy. *La Jolla Light*. "September 23, 1982." Newspaper article. "Coastal manager named." Re: Jeffery D. Frautschy. "April 12, 1979." Newspaper article. "Coastal battles nothing new to him." Re: Jeffery D. Frautschy. La Jolla Light. March 20, 1980. Newspaper article. "Dr. Fox Appointed Marine Biology Chairman at Scripps." Re: Denis L. Fox. *La Jolla Light*. Newspaper article. "Nierenberg takes post: New Director at Scripps – Man With Scientific Mission." Re: William A. Nierenberg. San Diego Tribune. Newspaper article. "SIO's Shepard, 'father of marine geology' honored at conference." Re: Francis P. Shepard. La Jolla Light. September 1, 1983. Newspaper article. "Scripps professor in key U.S. post." Re: H. William Menard. April 6, 1978. Newspaper article. "Geophysical Union honors La Jollan." Re: Victor Vacquier. La Jolla Light. April 19, 1973. Newspaper article. "La Jolla geophysicist cited for invention of detector." Re: Victor Vacquier. "October 23, 1975." Newspaper article. "2 professors receive grants." Re: Oscar Lumpkin Jr. and Jeffrey L. Bada. "June 26, 1975." Newspaper article. "Jeff Bada—on the trail of prehistoric man." Re: Jeffrey L. Bada. February 27, 1975. Newspaper article. "Scripps researcher honored at meeting." Re: Walter Munk. Newspaper article (2 copies). "Nierenberg at 65: 'N-dimensional' scientist was born running and hasn't stopped since." Re: William A. Nierenberg. La Jolla Light. February 16, 1984. Newspaper article (incomplete). "It wasn't another birthday celebration." Re: William A. Nierenberg. La Jolla Light. Newspaper article. "SIO's Walter Munk honored for scientific achievements." La Jolla Light. "April 15, 1999." Newspaper article. "Scripps cottage named in honor of Johnson, 89." Re: Martin Johnson. "La Jolla Light, October 28, 1982."

D	reas release Do. Ohituary for H. William Manard and collection of
q	ress release. Re: Obituary for H. William Menard and collection of uotes from William A. Nierenberg on Menard's passing. <i>SIO</i> . February 0, 1986.
N	lewspaper article. "Scripps geologist H. William Menard, pioneer in ea research, dies of cancer." San Diego Tribune. February 11, 1986.
D	Pocument. "1985 Bowie Medal to H. William Menard." American Geophysical Union. January 7, 1986.
	Tewspaper article. "USAir crash takes life of SIO scientist." Re: Walter leiligenberg. <i>La Jolla Light</i> . "September 15, 1994."
	Tewspaper article (obituary). "Martin Johnson." "La Jolla Light, December 27, 1984."
"(N D	lewsletters (2 copies). <i>Bear Facts</i> . Vol. V, No. 2. Front page article: Official 'Day' For Ellen Scripps Proclaimed." November 1966. lewspaper article. "Service Pin Award Ceremonies Mark Miss Scripps Pay." Re: Ellen Browning Scripps, William A. Nierenberg. "La Jolla ight, October 19, 1967."
N G	dewspaper article (headline missing). First sentence: "A bronze bust of deorge Henry Scripps [] was presented to the [SIO] yesterday by members of the Scripps family." San Diego Union. October 14, 1967.
C 1	Book excerpt (from <i>Ellen Browning Scripps: A biography</i> by Edward larkson.) Re: William E. Ritter, Edward W. Scripps, Ellen B. Scripps. 958.
" <i>A</i>	lewspaper article. "Tribute to Miss Scripps" Re: Ellen B. Scripps. August 19, 1965."
Y	Took excerpt (from <i>Scripps Institution of Oceanography: First Fifty Years</i> by Helen Raitt and Beatrice Moulton). Re: Thomas Wayland Yaughan, Obie Maler. 1967.
	Iewspaper article. "To Sir with Love from SIO." Re: David attenborough. La Jolla Village News. June 2, 2005.
N	lewspaper article. "Scripps scientists are honored." Re: Jerome lamias, Charles D. Keeling. <i>La Jolla Light</i> . January 19, 1981.
G	lewspaper article. "Submarine Mountain Named After Slain Scripps raduate." Re: William Laurence Dowd. "July 1, 1965."
Н	lewspaper article. "Two chairmen named at Scripps." Re: Robert lessler, William Riedel. September 21, 1978.
M	follection of letters (10). From Ronald Reagan, Pete Wilson, et al. to Villiam A. Nierenberg. Re: Congratulating Nierenberg for his etirement. May 14 thru June 5, 1986.
E re	vent program. "Twenty-one Years of Scripps: A program honoring the etirement of William Aaron Nierenberg." <i>SIO</i> . Event planned for June , 1986.
T	ress release. "Symposium on the Contemporary Evolution of Scripps to Honor Retirement of Director William A. Nierenberg." <i>UCSD</i> . May 0, 1986.
	etter. From Chuck Colgan to Logan Jenkins. Re: Brief summary of

	William A. Nierenberg's retirement ceremony. <i>UCSD</i> . June 9, 1986.
	Newspaper article. "SIO's Spiess and Jordan honored." Re: Fred N. Spiess, Thomas H. Jordan. "June 2, 1983."
	Newspaper article. "A royal tour: Visit one more link across sea for SIO." Re: Queen Elizabeth II, Prince Phillip. "March 3, 1983."
	Newspaper article. "Well-wishers at SIO brave rain for glimpse of the queen." Re: Queen Elizabeth II, Prince Phillip. <i>La Jolla Light</i> . March 3, 1983.
	Newspaper article. "Fish-game board adds woman." Re: Elizabeth L. Venrick. "April 1, 1976."
	Newspaper article. "Geophysical unit cites men here." Re: Walter H. Munk, Robert L. Parker. "April 15, 1976."
	Newspaper article. "Centennial Celebration: Society to honor Dr. Carl Hubbs." "January 17, 1974."
	Newspaper article. "J.E. Bennett joins staff at Scripps." Re: John E. Bennett. "January 31, 1974."
	Newspaper article. "Fisher named to new post." Re: Robert L. Fisher. "July 11, 1974."
	Newspaper article. "Navy honors Fred Spiess with its top research medal." July 4, 1974.
	Newspaper article. "3 plead guilty in Scripps hashish case." Re: Robert I. Clutter, Jill Cordover, Robert E. Bower, Glenn Cunnison, Jeffrey M. Hagen. "July 17, 1975."
	Newspaper article. "Arrhenius cited by Swedish Academy." Re: Gustaf Arrhenius.
	Newspaper article. "James Brune named to Scripps post." "January 17, 1974."
	Newspaper article. "Scripps scientist to talk at Council." Re: William A. Nierenberg. "January 17, 1974."
	Newspaper article. "Levin gets Scripps post." Re: Warren S. Levin. January 10, 1974.
	Newspaper article. "Scripps scientist visits Russian laboratories." Re: Edward Goldberg. "October 18, 1973."
	Letter to the editor. "SIO director says thanks." Re: William A. Nierenberg. "October 11, 1973."
	Newspaper article. "Scripps engineer honored for work." Re: Frank Snodgrass. "September 27, 1973."
	Newspaper article. "Wooster awarded." Re: Warren S. Wooster. "September 27, 1973."
	Newspaper article. "Earl D. Bronson: FLIP pioneer given award." "August 2, 1973."
People:	
Documents #2	
	Newspaper article. "Society Of Exploration: Scripps' Shor hosts

scientists." Re: George G. Shor. "May 31, 1973."

Newspaper article. "Cox named to post at Scripps." Re: Charles Cox. "March 8, 1973." Newspaper article. "Dr. Francis P. Shepard: Scripps oceanographer honored by geologists." February 1, 1973. Newspaper article. "Dr. Curray named." Re: Joseph R. Curray. "January 25, 1973." Newspaper article. "Scripps Oceanography names deputy director." Re:
honored by geologists." February 1, 1973. Newspaper article. "Dr. Curray named." Re: Joseph R. Curray. "January 25, 1973."
Newspaper article. "Dr. Curray named." Re: Joseph R. Curray. "January 25, 1973."
Newspaper article. "Scripps Oceanography names deputy director." Re:
Charles J. Merdinger. "June 27, 1974."
Newspaper article. "SIO director now confirms rejection of federal office." Re: William A. Nierenberg. "November 21, 1974."
Newspaper article. "Scripps names Reid to marine post." Re: Joseph L. Reid. "November 7, 1974."
Newspaper article. "Scripps gets hundred-year-old sloop." Re: Frithjof and Chris Ohre. "January 16, 1975."
Newspaper article. "80 and still going strong." Re: Carl L. Hubbs. "October 24, 1974."
Newspaper article. "Hirohito to visit La Jolla." Re: Emperor Shōwa (Hirohito), Empress Kōjun (Nagako). "March 27, 1975."
Newspaper article. "Scripps aide killed at sea." Re: Jeffrey D. Rude. "October 16, 1975."
Newspaper article. "Far East meets West." Re: William A. Nierenberg, Emperor Shōwa (Hirohito). October 16, 1975.
Newspaper article. "Meet the slugs Emperor Hirohito talked about on his visit." "October 16, 1975."
Short biography. "Gustaf Arrhenius." SIO. May 1975.
Newspaper article. "Science academy honors Dr. Munk." Re: Walter Munk. "May 6, 1976."
Newspaper article. "Spiess named to Scripps post." Re: Fred N. Spiess.
Newspaper article. "Scripps scientist gets study grant." Re: Tim Gerrodette. "September 11, 1975."
Newspaper article. "Scripps grad will get first Dr. Eckart award." Re: Douglas W. Oldenburg. November 27, 1975.
Newspaper article. "Japan's imperial couple arrives today." Re: Emperor Shōwa (Hirohito), Empress Kōjun (Nagako). October 9, 1975.
Newspaper article. "Noted scientist dies." Re: H. William Menard. Newspaper article. "Scientist gets queen's medal." Re: Edward Bullard,
Queen Elizabeth II. "December 18, 1975."
Newspaper article. "3 get new Scripps posts." Re: J. Freeman Gilbert, Joseph R. Curray, William A. Newman. <i>La Jolla Light</i> . August 5, 1976.
Newspaper article. "Dr. Salmon given 2 nd Eckart prize." Re: Richard L. Salmon. "January 20, 1977."
Newspaper article. "Bronze bust of Dr. Revelle presented to institution here." Re: Roger Revelle, Alexandra Ewing Whitney, George G. Shor.
Press release. Short biography of Alexandra Ewing Whitney, sculptor of the Roger Revelle bronze bust (see above). August 15, 1977.

	Collection of press releases. Short biographies of Roger Revelle, Gifford C. Ewing, Betty and George G. Shor, and Alexandra Ewing Whitney. August 15, 1977.
	Newspaper article. "Oceanographer here honored." Re: Paul K. Dayton. "September 12, 1974."
	Newspaper article. "Spirit of adventure linked with science." Re: Jim Swift. <i>La Jolla Light</i> . September 13, 1984.
	Newspaper article. "Jacques Cousteau: 'a citizen of the world': Preservation of the environment, not the sea, topic at benefit." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . November 13, 1986.
Campus & Buildings: Photographs	
	Photograph. Depicts an early SIO, including the Old Scripps Bldg., looking south towards La Jolla Shores. c. 1913-1916.
	Photograph (aerial). Depicts an aerial view of an early SIO, looking northwest. "1925."
	Photograph. Depicts an early SIO, looking south.
	Photograph. Depicts part of Scripps Pier and Biological Grade from the eastern hillside.
	Series of photographs. Depict SIO campus, including the Old Scripps Bldg. and the Library-Museum. "c. 1916."
	Photograph. Depicts SIO campus, looking west. The Old Director's House, Scripps Pier, and the Library-Museum can be seen. "1916."
	Photograph. Depicts SIO campus, looking south towards Scripps Pier and La Jolla Shores. After or during 1931.
	Photograph (with negative). Depicts SIO campus, looking south towards Scripps Pier and La Jolla Shores. Before 1931.
	Photograph. Depicts a very early SIO campus: only the Old Scripps Bldg. and the water tower are visible. c. 1910-1912.
	Photograph. Depicts SIO campus, looking southwest. Scripps Pier, the Old Director's House, and the Library-Museum can be seen. Before 1931.
	Photograph and attached letter. Depicts SIO campus, looking north. Scaffolding surrounds the library-museum. "Early 1916."
	Photograph. Depicts the Library-Museum and the Old Scripps Bldg., looking northeast. "March 1919."
	Photograph. Depicts SIO campus from the hillside, looking west. Scripps Pier, Library-Museum, and Old Director's House are visible. "1918."
	Pair of photographs. #1: Depicts the Village of La Jolla, looking west. "1903."
	#2: Depicts SIO campus, looking north. Scaffolding surrounds the Library-Museum. "Early 1916."
	Photograph. Depicts four cars driving along the old Biological Grade,

Institution." Science. March 10, 1916. Document (Notice of Completion—Draft Mitigated Declaration). "SIO Seawater/Storm Water Management Project." *University of California, San Diego*. April 20, 2006. Newspaper article. "Whew! A treasure survives: Rain nearly ruined Scripps architectural gem." Re: Munk Laboratory. "January 7, 1988." Document (schematics). "The Scripps Crossing Cable Stayed Pedestrian Bridge." University of California, San Diego. November 1993. Newspaper article. "The Walls Come Tumbling Down." Re: Ritter Hall. La Jolla Village News. "March 14, 2001." Newspaper article. "Cottages to go." *La Jolla Light*. February 8, 2001. Newspaper article. "\$5 million Scripps project end in sight." Re: Revelle Laboratories. San Diego Union-Tribune. May 23, 1993. Newspaper article (2 copies). "Old Scripps library landmark now history." Re: Scripps Library-Museum. "August 18, 1977." Newspaper article (2 copies). "Demolition started on old Scripps Library here." Re: Scripps Library-Museum. La Jolla Light. July 28, 1977. Newspaper article. "Smokestacks bite the dust — for now." Re: Ritter Hall. La Jolla Village News. February 25, 1999. Document. "Scripps Institution of Oceanography (SIO) Upper Mesa Neighborhood Plan." *University of California, San Diego*. April 19, 1998. Newspaper article. "Changing Times: 'Biological' Grade to be Revamped." "1960's." Newspaper article. "Another One Bites the Dust." Re: "Several cottages and an older multi-story office building [...]" La Jolla Village News. "January 31, 2001." Newspaper article. "Smokestacks gone ... up in smoke?" Re: Ritter Hall. La Jolla Village News. "March 25, 1999." Newspaper article. "LJSA vents re Ritter Hall smokestacks: Scripps scifi structure holds future research lab." La Jolla Village News. September 16, 1999. Newspaper article. "Yesterday and Today." Re: Scripps Library-Museum. La Jolla Light. "August 20, 1981." Newspaper article. "New Marine Center to Be Dedicated Saturday." Re: Marine Research Center. La Jolla Journal. October 29, 1964. Newspaper article. "Scripps to dedicate new buildings." Re: Marine Biology Building (Hubbs Hall), Eckart Building. "September 15, 1977." Newspaper article (2 copies). "Scripps Oceanography dedicates 2 buildings." Re: Marine Biology Building (Hubbs Hall), Eckart Building. "September 26, 1977." Newspaper article. "Towering fans' height reduced." Re: Ritter Hall. *La* Jolla Light. April 8, 1999. Newspaper article. "Sproul to Dedicate Institution Building." Re: Ritter Hall addition. "La Iolla Light, May 3, 1956."

	Newspaper article. "New Addition To Be Dedicated At Scripps Institute." Re: Ritter Hall addition: possibly Kaplan Lab. "La Jolla Journal, May 3, 1956."
	Newspaper article. "New stairway to provide access to beach." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . June 23, 1983.
	Newspaper article. "Groundbreaking held for new SIO facility." Re: Physical Oceanography and Space Science Building (Nierenberg Hall). "August 12, 1982."
	Press release. "Ground Breaking At Scripps Institution." Re: Physical Oceanography and Space Science Building (Nierenberg Hall). July 30, 1982.
	Newspaper article. "Oceanography library wins top design award." Re: Eckart Building. October 28, 1976.
	Newspaper article. "Ground broken for \$3.7 million Scripps Oceanography addition." Re: Marine Biology Building (Hubbs Hall). "March 21, 1974."
	Newspaper article. "Tide pool patrol protects animals." "January 17, 1974."
	Newspaper article. "\$2.25 million Scripps library planned." Re: Eckart Building. "November 1, 1973."
	Newspaper article. "Scripps plans new library." Re: Eckart Building. "November 1, 1973."
	Newspaper article. "\$3.5 million Scripps Oceanography laboratory design wins approval." Re: Marine Biology Building (Hubbs Hall). "April 26, 1973."
	Newspaper article. "Tunney dedicates Scripps laboratory." Re: Shore Processes Laboratory. <i>La Jolla Light-Journal</i> . March 29, 1973.
	Newspaper article. "DM, Solana projects approved." Re: Isaacs Hall. "March 22, 1973."
	Newspaper article. "SIO building wins coastal OK." Re: Isaacs Hall. "March 22, 1973."
	Newspaper article. "Plans drawn for: \$2.3 million SIO library." Re: Eckart Building. "June 20, 1974."
	Newspaper article. "Scripps is satellite tracker." Re: Scripps Satellite Oceanography Facility. "1974."
	Newspaper article. "Scripps Oceanography dedicates building." Re: NORPAX / Physical Oceanography Building (Isaacs Hall). "December 18, 1975."
	Newspaper article. "Scripps to dedicate new buildings." Re: Marine Biology Building (Hubbs Hall), Eckart Building. September 15, 1977.
George H. Scripps Lab (Old Scripps)	
	Pair of photographs. Depict the Old Scripps Bldg. from the front. "September 10, 2000."

Photograph (with caption). Depicts the Old Scripps Bldg. from the front. After 1977. Photograph. Depicts the Old Scripps Bldg. from the front. "April 26, 1979." Photograph (with caption). Depicts the Old Scripps Bldg. from the front. Photograph. Depicts the Old Scripps Bldg. from its southern side. Document. "A Note on the History of the G.H. Scripps Building." Packet (meeting minutes). "George H. Scripps Memorial Marine Biological Laboratory." City of San Diego Historical Site Board. "May 6, 1977." Newspaper article. "New Life Assured For Old Building." San Diego Union. May 4, 1979. Newspaper article. "\$175,000 raised to save Old Scripps." San Diego Tribune. May 4, 1979. Flyer and newsletters. "Restoration of the George H. Scripps Memorial Marine Biological Laboratory." *Old Scripps Restoration Fund*. Newspaper article. "Scripps Laboratory Made Historical Site." June 1977. Newspaper article (incomplete). "\$20,000 given for restoration." "July 20, 1978." Newspaper article. "Yesterday and Today." Features photos of the Old Scripps Bldg. *La Jolla Light*. "August 13, 1981." Newspaper article. "Handsome Nonagenarian Saved from Brutal Assault: Open House at the Old Scripps Building." San Diego Reader. July 8, 1993. Newspaper article. "SIO building historic." January 19, 1978. Event program. "National Historic Landmark Dedication Ceremony." Event planned for October 13, 1983. Packet. "George H. Scripps Memorial Marine Biological Laboratory." Application for historical site designation. March 8, 1977. Photograph (with caption). Depicts the Old Scripps Bldg. from the front and caption describes the two phases of its restoration. "La Jolla Light, September 18, 1980." Newsletters (3). Asking for contributions and reporting progress on the restoration of the Old Scripps Bldg. *Old Scripps Restoration Fund*. November 5, 1979, and March 10, 1980. Newspaper article. "Historic Scripps marine lab undergoing full restoration." San Diego Tribune. March 12, 1982. Newspaper article. "Restoration of historic SIO building enters 2nd phase." "La Jolla Light, March 11, 1982." Newspaper article. "Scripps Building at SIO dedicated as historic landmark." "La Jolla Light." October 20, 1983. Booklet (2 copies). "The George H. Scripps Memorial Marine Biological Laboratory of the Scripps Institution of Oceanography, University of

California, San Diego." Extensive history of building and plans for renovation. October 1979.
Newspaper article. "Old Scripps Building,' good as new." La Jolla
Village News. September 20, 2000.
Book excerpt (from Scripps Institution of Oceanography by Helen Raitt
and Beatrice Moulton). Re: History surrounding the funding,
construction, and early use of the Old Scripps Bldg. 1967.
Photograph. Depicts the Old Scripps Bldg. and the neighboring water tower, looking north. "c. 1915."
Photograph. Depicts the Old Scripps Bldg. and neighboring water tower, looking south from a northern road. "c. 1913."
Newspaper article. "SIO lab gets Historic Landmark designation." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . June 24, 1982.
Newspaper. Front page headline: "Scripps Building — An Original: Historic Restoration Described for 'Old Scripps'." San Diego Daily Transcript. May 4, 1979.
Newspaper article. "Old Scripps building fate at stake." "April 7, 1977."
Document (project application). "Restoration of George H. Scripps Memorial Building Phase II/University of California at San Diego." <i>Comprehensive Planning Organization of the San Diego Region</i> . May 4, 1979.
Newspaper article (2 copies). "Restoration drive at halfway mark." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . May 3, 1979.
Press release. First sentence: "Preliminary plans for restoration of [Old Scripps Bldg.] were presented by the projects' architect and engineer today" <i>SIO</i> . May 3, 1979.
Newspaper article. "More than \$70,000" "June 8, 1978."
Newsletter. "You Can Save Old Scripps Building." <i>Old Scripps Restoration Fund</i> .
Document. "Demolition of the original Biological Sciences building (circa 1908) of Scripps Institution of Oceanography, and installation of walks and landscaping." <i>California Coastal Commission</i> . May 2, 1977.
Map. Depicts the location of the Old Scripps Bldg.
Letter. From Donald H. Sites (UCSD) to Thomas A. Crandall (San Diego Coast Regional Commission). Re: Sites outlines the university's
reasoning behind the application for a demolition permit for the Old
Scripps Bldg. April 1, 1977.
Letter. From Rob Way (Downs/Archimbault Architects) to Fred N.
Spiess. Re: Way sides against the demolition of the Old Scripps Bldg. April 13, 1977.
Letter. From Bruce Kamerling (Save Our Heritage Organization) to San
Diego Coast Regional Commission. Re: Kamerling expresses
disagreement with plans for the demolition of the Old Scripps Bldg.
April 29, 1977. Letter. From Richard Dahlberg (La Jollans, Inc.) to William McElroy
 better, from Menara Damberg (La jonano, me.) to wimani Melindy

(UCSD). Dahlberg urges McElroy to reconsider the plans for the demolition of the Old Scripps Bldg. April 27, 1977. Letter. From Karen Clark (La Jolla Town Council) to Thomas Crandall (San Diego Coast Regional Commission). Re: Clark expresses disagreement with plans for the demolition of the Old Scripps Bldg. May 2, 1977. Newsletter. "'Old Scripps' Lab Named National Historic Landmark." Old Scripps Committee. August 16, 1982. Invitation card. Re: "The National Historic Landmark Dedication Of The George H. Scripps Memorial Marine Laboratory." Event planned for October 13, 1983. Vaughan Aquarium-Museum Newspaper article. "Aging aquarium throws out a net for brand-new site." La Jolla Light. "April 18." Newspaper article. "Scripps runs shuttle to aquarium." "July 18, 1983." Newspaper article. "Scripps aquarium, awash in memories, due to close." San Diego Union-Tribune. "September 4, 1992." Pamphlet (3 copies). "Scripps Aquarium." Scripps Aquarium. Newspaper article. "People flock to aquarium for last day." San Diego Union-Tribune. "September 8, 1992." Newspaper article. "Scripps Aquarium: La Jolla, California." In-Transit. April 17, 1981. Newspaper article. "Aquarium gets \$17,500." "December 14, 1978." Newspaper article. "Aquarium Displays Poisonous Stonefish." September 30, 1971." Newspaper article. "First tide pool exhibit opens here Saturday." May 8.1975. Newspaper article. "Rare Fish Presented to Scripps Institution Aquarium." La Jolla Light. April 10, 1952. Newspaper article. "President R. G. Sproul Dedicates New Aquarium." La Jolla Journal. March 29, 1951. Newspaper article. "Giant Fishbowl." San Diego Union. March 25, 1951. Newspaper article. "New Scripps Aquarium To Be Dedicated: Thomas Wayland Vaughan Aquarium-Museum To Be Opened Monday." La Jolla Journal. March 22, 1951. Newspaper article. "Museum-Aquarium Opening Set Here March 22." "La Jolla Light, February 22, 1951." Newspaper article. "Many Attend Dedication at Scripps Institution Monday: Gordon Sproul, Dr. Bronk Address Group." La Jolla Light. March 19, 1951. Magazine-style booklet. "Window to the Ocean World: Scripps Aquarium, 1903-83." Scripps Aquarium. 1983. Photograph. Depicts the aquarium's front entrance, looking west

	vards Scripps Pier. "1959."
	wspaper article. "SIO aquarium's facility in need of repairs." <i>La Jolla lht</i> . August 5, 1982.
un	otograph (with caption). Depicts SIO and city officials present at the veiling of the Undersea Television exhibit at the Vaughan Aquarium-
	seum. January 3, 1974.
	wspaper article. "Underwater Camera Used: Scripps adds eanography show." "December 27, 1973."
	wspaper article. "Cookbook sale aids aquarium-museum." ecember 20, 1973."
	wspaper article. "Scan seas for ambergris." "August 9, 1973."
	wspaper article. "Aquarium shows rare fish." "May 31, 1973."
	wspaper article. "New octopus in residence." "February 22, 1973."
Ne	wspaper article. "Scripps Scientists Bring Back: Poisonous vipers m the deep." "February 8, 1973."
Ne	wspaper article. "It's a fish-in-a-bowl life at Scripps Aquarium." "July , 1975."
	wspaper article. "Scripps to display our 'cousin' a fish named elacanth." May 1, 1975.
Ne	wspaper article. "Scripps Oceanography joins 'Finest City' week." otember 2, 1976.
Ne	wspaper article. "Young people learn oceanography at Scripps." gust 11, 1977.
Ne	wspaper article. "Scripps to teach courses." "May 15, 1980."
Ne	wspaper article. "Exhibits."
	mphlet. "Corporate Membership Benefits." Scripps Aquarium- useum.
Bro	ochure card. "Collectors Club." Scripps Aquarium Associates.
	wsletter (2 copies). "70% of the World Has Just Become Available You!" <i>Scripps Aquarium Associates</i> .
Inv cel by	ritation card. "The Scripps Institution of Oceanography will ebrate The 83 rd Charter Anniversary of the University of California dedicating the Thomas Wayland Vaughan Aquarium-Museum." ent planned for March 26, 1951.
Birch Aquarium: Photographs	
Pho var	otograph (with caption). Depicts several children playing with a riety of preserved marine animals, including a pufferfish and shark v. April 23, 1986.
Pai	r of photographs. Depict the future site for the Birch Aquarium.
Pho	otograph. Depicts the front entrance to the Birch Aquarium.
	otograph. Depicts a scale model of the Birch Aquarium from its rtheastern side.
	otograph. Depicts a scale model of the Birch Aquarium from its athwestern side. 1989.

	Photograph. Depicts the future site for the Birch Aquarium, looking south. April 23, 1986.
	Photograph. Depicts the Birch Aquarium in the final stages of construction.
	Photograph. Depicts the Birch Aquarium from the hillside east of Expedition Way.
Birch Aquarium: Documents	Expedition way.
Documents	Letter to the editor. "Editorial underestimated tourist appeal."
	Letter to the editor. "Aquarium attendance figures disputed."
	Letter to the editor. "'Venerable institution' should be helped."
	Newspaper article (annotated). "30million [sic] tourists bring in \$2.25 billion to S.D. County." Re: Calculations for estimates of tourism from the proposed new Birch Aquarium. <i>San Diego Union</i> . February 15, 1986.
	Letter to the editor. "Scripps attendance figures ring true." "La Jolla Light, May 8, 1986."
	Letter to the editor. "Aquarium opened educational doors." "La Jolla Light, May 8, 1986."
	Pamphlet. "Birch Aquarium at Scripps." Birch Aquarium. "1997."
	Pamphlet. "Help a New Friend, Adopt-A-Fish Today!" <i>Birch Aquarium</i> . Before summer 1993.
	Newsletter (2 copies). "Be First On Board!" Re: Charter Membership registration for <i>Friends of the Aquarium</i> . Friends of the Aquarium. Before September 1992.
	Pamphlet (2 copies). "Visitors Guide: Stephen Birch Aquarium-Museum." Birch Aquarium.
	Foldable. "At The Stephen Birch Aquarium-Museum." Includes map and mission statement.
	Magazine article. "Secrets of La Jolla Coast." <i>Sunset Magazine</i> . August 1992.
	Advertisement. "Birch Aquarium Presents: Jeffrey B. Graham, Perspectives on Ocean Science." <i>La Jolla Village News</i> . June 2, 2005.
	Advertisement. "'Preserve the Reserve'." "La Jolla Light, September 15, 2006."
	Newspaper article. "Landlord seeks rare aquatic tenants." "February 20, 1992."
	Newspaper article. "Scripps seahorse tank keeps sister's memory, and enthusiasm, alive." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . "January 26, 1995."
	Newspaper article. "Seahorse nursery goes on public display in February." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . "January 26, 1995."
	Newspaper article. "Ride the big ocean adventure at Birch Aquarium: Summer is full of seahorse classes, new multi-media ride." <i>La Jolla</i>
	Light. July 18, 2002.
	Series of newspaper articles (4). "Water, Water Everywhere." La Jolla

Newspaper article. "Weedy seadragons make splash at Birch Aquarium." La Jolla Village News. May 16, 2001. Newspaper article. "Lunch break: Feeding the sharks." La Jolla Village News. "January 26, 1996." Newspaper article. "SlO, community still at odds over aquarium." La Jolla Light. "July 14, 1998." Newspaper article (2 copies). "Residents fight UCSD plan with numbers." La Jolla Light. "October 3, 1985." Newspaper article. "Aquarium preview begins with a splash." "San Diego Union, September 6, 1992." Newspaper article (incomplete). "Planned Aquarium Road Protested: Some La Jolla Highlands Residents Decry Canyon Route." Newspaper article. "Scripps Aquarium gains support of canyon residents." La Jolla Light. May 29, 1986. Letter to the editor. "Aquarium receives approval." "La Jolla Light, May 8, 1986." Newspaper article. "The road to the aquarium is paved with controversy." "La Jolla Light, October 24, 1985." Newspaper article. "Scripps offers sneak preview of new aquarium." La Jolla Light. "February 20, 1992." Newspaper article. "Construction begins on new Scripps aquarium." La Jolla Light. "June 28, 1990." Newspaper article. "UCSD to conduct 2nd hearing on aquarium." La Jolla Light. "Clobber 10, 1985." Press release and attached maps. "Proposed Aquarium and Ocean Science Center: UCSD/Scripps Institution of Oceanography." Includes site maps and floor plans. UCSD Office of University Relations. September 1985. Map. "The Stephen Birch Aquarium-Museum Site Plan." Birch Aquarium. November 1989. Newspaper article. "Aquarium's new home." Map. "Preliminary Functional Design." Floor plan for both floors of the Birch Aquarium. Site map (2 copies). Depicts the planned site for the Birch Aquarium along with the location of the Vaughan Aquarium-Museum. October 1986. Illustration. Caption: "Artist's rendering of the entrance view (looking west to the Pacific Ocean) of the planned Stephen Birch Aquarium-Museum L" "Meeler/Wimer Architects. Before 1990. Folder. Caption: "Orange folder containing informatio		
Aquarium." La Jolla Village News. May 16, 2001. Newspaper article. "Lunch break: Feeding the sharks." La Jolla Village News. "January 26, 1996." Newspaper article. "SIO, community still at odds over aquarium." La Jolla Light. "July 14, 1988." Newspaper article (2 copies). "Residents fight UCSD plan with numbers." La Jolla Light. "October 3, 1985." Newspaper article. "Aquarium preview begins with a splash." "San Diego Union, September 6, 1992." Newspaper article (incomplete). "Planned Aquarium Road Protested: Some La Jolla Highlands Residents Decry Canyon Route." Newspaper article. "Scripps Aquarium gains support of canyon residents." La Jolla Light. May 29, 1986. Letter to the editor. "Aquarium receives approval." "La Jolla Light, May 8, 1986." Newspaper article. "The road to the aquarium is paved with controversy." "La Jolla Light, October 24, 1985." Newspaper article. "Scripps offers sneak preview of new aquarium." La Jolla Light. "Gebruary 20, 1992." Newspaper article. "Construction begins on new Scripps aquarium." La Jolla Light. "June 28, 1990." Newspaper article. "Colstruction begins on new Scripps aquarium." La Jolla Light. "Quiba Light. October 30, 1986. Newspaper article. "UCSD to conduct 2nd hearing on aquarium." La Jolla Light. "October 10, 1985." Press release and attached maps. "Proposed Aquarium and Ocean Science Center: UCSD/Scripps Institution of Oceanography." Includes site maps and floor plans. UCSD Office of University Relations. September 1985. Map. "The Stephen Birch Aquarium-Museum Site Plan." Birch Aquarium. November 1989. Newspaper article. "Aquarium's new home." Map. "Preliminary Functional Design." Floor plan for both floors of the Birch Aquarium. Site map (2 copies). Depicts the planned site for the Birch Aquarium along with the location of the Vaughan Aquarium-Museum. October 1986. Illustration. Caption: "Artist's rendering of the entrance view (looking west to the Pacific Ocean) of the planned Stephen Birch Aquarium-Museum []" Wheeler/Wimer Architects. Before 19	Light	. September 10, 1992."
Newspaper article. "Lunch break: Feeding the sharks." La Jolla Village News. "January 26, 1996." Newspaper article. "510, community still at odds over aquarium." La Jolla Light. "July 14, 1988." Newspaper article (2 copies). "Residents fight UCSD plan with numbers." La Jolla Light. "October 3, 1985." Newspaper article. "Aquarium preview begins with a splash." "San Diego Union, September 6, 1992." Newspaper article (incomplete). "Planned Aquarium Road Protested: Some La Jolla Highlands Residents Decry Canyon Route." Newspaper article. "Scripps Aquarium gains support of canyon residents." La Jolla Light. May 29, 1986. Letter to the editor. "Aquarium receives approval." "La Jolla Light, May 8, 1986." Newspaper article. "The road to the aquarium is paved with controversy." "La Jolla Light, October 24, 1985." Newspaper article. "Scripps offers sneak preview of new aquarium." La Jolla Light. "February 20, 1992." Newspaper article. "Construction begins on new Scripps aquarium." La Jolla Light "June 28, 1990." Newspaper article. "Delaware foundation: Aquarium fund given \$6 million." La Jolla Light. October 30, 1986. Newspaper article. "UCSD to conduct 2nd hearing on aquarium." La Jolla Light. "October 10, 1985." Press release and attached maps. "Proposed Aquarium and Ocean Science Center: UCSD/Scripps Institution of Oceanography." Includes site maps and floor plans. UCSD Office of University Relations. September 1985. Map. "The Stephen Birch Aquarium-Museum Site Plan." Birch Aquarium. November 1989. Newspaper article. "Aquarium's new home." Map. "Preliminary Functional Design." Floor plan for both floors of the Birch Aquarium. Site map (2 copies). Depicts the planned site for the Birch Aquarium along with the location of the Vaughan Aquarium-Museum. October 1986. Illustration. Caption: "Artist's rendering of the entrance view (looking west to the Pacific Ocean) of the planned Stephen Birch Aquarium-Museum []" Wheeler/Wimer Architects. Before 1990. Folder. Caption: "Orange folder containing information from a presen	News	spaper article. "Weedy seadragons make splash at Birch
News. "January 26, 1996." Newspaper article. "SID, community still at odds over aquarium." La Jolla Light. "July 14, 1988." Newspaper article (2 copies). "Residents fight UCSD plan with numbers." La Jolla Light. "October 3, 1985." Newspaper article. "Aquarium preview begins with a splash." "San Diego Union, September 6, 1992." Newspaper article (incomplete). "Planned Aquarium Road Protested: Some La Jolla Highlands Residents Decry Canyon Route." Newspaper article. "Scripps Aquarium gains support of canyon residents." La Jolla Light. May 29, 1986. Letter to the editor. "Aquarium receives approval." "La Jolla Light, May 8, 1986." Newspaper article. "The road to the aquarium is paved with controversy." "La Jolla Light, October 24, 1985." Newspaper article. "Scripps offers sneak preview of new aquarium." La Jolla Light. "February 20, 1992." Newspaper article. "Construction begins on new Scripps aquarium." La Jolla Light. "June 28, 1990." Newspaper article. "Cotober 30, 1986. Newspaper article. "UCSD to conduct 2nd hearing on aquarium." La Jolla Light. Cotober 10, 1985." Press release and attached maps. "Proposed Aquarium and Ocean Science Center: UCSD/Scripps Institution of Oceanography." Includes site maps and floor plans. UCSD Office of University Relations. September 1985. Map. "The Stephen Birch Aquarium-Museum Site Plan." Birch Aquarium. November 1989. Newspaper article. "Aquarium's new home." Map. "Preliminary Functional Design." Floor plan for both floors of the Birch Aquarium. Site map (2 copies). Depicts the planned site for the Birch Aquarium along with the location of the Vaughan Aquarium-Museum. October 1986. Illustration. Caption: "Artist's rendering of the entrance view (looking west to the Pacific Ocean) of the planned Stephen Birch Aquarium-Museum []" Wheeler/Wimer Architects. Before 1990. Folder. Caption: "Orange folder containing information from a presentation to the Planning committee of the Town Council on the	•	•
Newspaper article. "SIO, community still at odds over aquarium." La Jolla Light. "July 14, 1988." Newspaper article (2 copies). "Residents fight UCSD plan with numbers." La Jolla Light. "October 3, 1985." Newspaper article. "Aquarium preview begins with a splash." "San Diego Union, September 6, 1992." Newspaper article (incomplete). "Planned Aquarium Road Protested: Some La Jolla Highlands Residents Decry Canyon Route." Newspaper article. "Scripps Aquarium gains support of canyon residents." La Jolla Light. May 29, 1986. Letter to the editor. "Aquarium receives approval." "La Jolla Light, May 8, 1986." Newspaper article. "The road to the aquarium is paved with controversy." "La Jolla Light, October 24, 1985." Newspaper article. "Scripps offers sneak preview of new aquarium." La Jolla Light. "February 20, 1992." Newspaper article. "Construction begins on new Scripps aquarium." La Jolla Light. "June 28, 1990." Newspaper article. "Delaware foundation: Aquarium fund given \$6 million." La Jolla Light. October 30, 1986. Newspaper article. "UCSD to conduct 2nd hearing on aquarium." La Jolla Light. "October 10, 1985." Press release and attached maps. "Proposed Aquarium and Ocean Science Center: UCSD/Scripps Institution of Oceanography." Includes site maps and floor plans. UCSD Office of University Relations. September 1985. Map. "The Stephen Birch Aquarium-Museum Site Plan." Birch Aquarium. November 1989. Newspaper article. "Aquarium's new home." Map. "Preliminary Functional Design." Floor plan for both floors of the Birch Aquarium. Site map (2 copies). Depicts the planned site for the Birch Aquarium along with the location of the Vaughan Aquarium-Museum. October 1986. Illustration. Caption: "Artist's rendering of the entrance view (looking west to the Pacific Ocean) of the planned Stephen Birch Aquarium-Museum		
Newspaper article (2 copies). "Residents fight UCSD plan with numbers." La Jolla Light. "October 3, 1985." Newspaper article. "Aquarium preview begins with a splash." "San Diego Union, September 6, 1992." Newspaper article (incomplete). "Planned Aquarium Road Protested: Some La Jolla Highlands Residents Decry Canyon Route." Newspaper article. "Scripps Aquarium gains support of canyon residents." La Jolla Light. May 29, 1986. Letter to the editor. "Aquarium receives approval." "La Jolla Light, May 8, 1986." Newspaper article. "The road to the aquarium is paved with controversy." "La Jolla Light, October 24, 1985." Newspaper article. "Scripps offers sneak preview of new aquarium." La Jolla Light. "February 20, 1992." Newspaper article. "Construction begins on new Scripps aquarium." La Jolla Light. "June 28, 1990." Newspaper article. "Delaware foundation: Aquarium fund given \$6 million." La Jolla Light. October 30, 1986. Newspaper article. "UCSD to conduct 2nd hearing on aquarium." La Jolla Light. "October 10, 1985." Press release and attached maps. "Proposed Aquarium and Ocean Science Center: UCSD/Scripps Institution of Oceanography." Includes site maps and floor plans. UCSD Office of University Relations. September 1985. Map. "The Stephen Birch Aquarium-Museum Site Plan." Birch Aquarium. November 1989. Newspaper article. "Aquarium's new home." Map. "Preliminary Functional Design." Floor plan for both floors of the Birch Aquarium. Site map (2 copies). Depicts the planned site for the Birch Aquarium along with the location of the Vaughan Aquarium-Museum. October 1986. Illustration. Caption: "Artist's rendering of the entrance view (looking west to the Pacific Ocean) of the planned Stephen Birch Aquarium-Museum. —I" Wheeler/Wimer Architects. Before 1990. Folder. Caption: "Orange folder containing information from a presentation to the Planning committee of the Town Council on the	News	:. "January 26, 1996."
Newspaper article (2 copies). "Residents fight UCSD plan with numbers." La Jolla Light. "October 3, 1985." Newspaper article. "Aquarium preview begins with a splash." "San Diego Union, September 6, 1992." Newspaper article (incomplete). "Planned Aquarium Road Protested: Some La Jolla Highlands Residents Decry Canyon Route." Newspaper article. "Scripps Aquarium gains support of canyon residents." La Jolla Light. May 29, 1986. Letter to the editor. "Aquarium receives approval." "La Jolla Light, May 8, 1986." Newspaper article. "The road to the aquarium is paved with controversy." "La Jolla Light, October 24, 1985." Newspaper article. "Scripps offers sneak preview of new aquarium." La Jolla Light. "February 20, 1992." Newspaper article. "Construction begins on new Scripps aquarium." La Jolla Light. "Ijune 28, 1990." Newspaper article. "Delaware foundation: Aquarium fund given \$6 million." La Jolla Light. October 30, 1986. Newspaper article. "UCSD to conduct 2nd hearing on aquarium." La Jolla Light. "October 10, 1985." Press release and attached maps. "Proposed Aquarium and Ocean Science Center: UCSD/Scripps Institution of Oceanography." Includes site maps and floor plans. UCSD Office of University Relations. September 1985. Map. "The Stephen Birch Aquarium-Museum Site Plan." Birch Aquarium. November 1989. Newspaper article. "Aquarium's new home." Map. "Preliminary Functional Design." Floor plan for both floors of the Birch Aquarium. Site map (2 copies). Depicts the planned site for the Birch Aquarium along with the location of the Vaughan Aquarium-Museum. October 1986. Illustration. Caption: "Artist's rendering of the entrance view (looking west to the Pacific Ocean) of the planned Stephen Birch Aquarium-Museum []" Wheeler/Wimer Architects. Before 1990. Folder. Caption: "Orange folder containing information from a presentation to the Planning committee of the Town Council on the	News	spaper article. "SIO, community still at odds over aquarium." La
numbers." La Jolla Light. "October 3, 1985." Newspaper article. "Aquarium preview begins with a splash." "San Diego Union, September 6, 1992." Newspaper article (incomplete). "Planned Aquarium Road Protested: Some La Jolla Highlands Residents Decry Canyon Route." Newspaper article. "Scripps Aquarium gains support of canyon residents." La Jolla Light. May 29, 1986. Letter to the editor. "Aquarium receives approval." "La Jolla Light, May 8, 1986." Newspaper article. "The road to the aquarium is paved with controversy." "La Jolla Light, October 24, 1985." Newspaper article. "Scripps offers sneak preview of new aquarium." La Jolla Light. "February 20, 1992." Newspaper article. "Construction begins on new Scripps aquarium." La Jolla Light. "June 28, 1990." Newspaper article. "Delaware foundation: Aquarium fund given \$6 million." La Jolla Light. October 30, 1986. Newspaper article. "UCSD to conduct 2nd hearing on aquarium." La Jolla Light. October 10, 1985." Press release and attached maps. "Proposed Aquarium and Ocean Science Center: UCSD/Scripps Institution of Oceanography." Includes site maps and floor plans. UCSD Office of University Relations. September 1985. Map. "The Stephen Birch Aquarium-Museum Site Plan." Birch Aquarium. November 1989. Newspaper article. "Aquarium's new home." Map. "Preliminary Functional Design." Floor plan for both floors of the Birch Aquarium. Site map (2 copies). Depicts the planned site for the Birch Aquarium along with the location of the Vaughan Aquarium-Museum. October 1986. Illustration. Caption: "Artist's rendering of the entrance view (looking west to the Pacific Ocean) of the planned Stephen Birch Aquarium-Museum []" Wheeler/Wimer Architects. Before 1990. Folder. Caption: "Orange folder containing information from a presentation to the Planning committee of the Town Council on the	Jolla .	<i>Light</i> . "July 14, 1988."
Newspaper article (incomplete). "Planned Aquarium Road Protested: Some La Jolla Highlands Residents Decry Canyon Route." Newspaper article. "Scripps Aquarium gains support of canyon residents." La Jolla Light. May 29, 1986. Letter to the editor. "Aquarium receives approval." "La Jolla Light, May 8, 1986." Newspaper article. "The road to the aquarium is paved with controversy." "La Jolla Light, October 24, 1985." Newspaper article. "Scripps offers sneak preview of new aquarium." La Jolla Light. "February 20, 1992." Newspaper article. "Construction begins on new Scripps aquarium." La Jolla Light. "June 28, 1990." Newspaper article. "Delaware foundation: Aquarium fund given \$6 million." La Jolla Light. October 30, 1986. Newspaper article. "UCSD to conduct 2nd hearing on aquarium." La Jolla Light. "October 10, 1985." Press release and attached maps. "Proposed Aquarium and Ocean Science Center: UCSD/Scripps Institution of Oceanography." Includes site maps and floor plans. UCSD Office of University Relations. September 1985. Map. "The Stephen Birch Aquarium-Museum Site Plan." Birch Aquarium. November 1989. Newspaper article. "Aquarium's new home." Map. "Preliminary Functional Design." Floor plan for both floors of the Birch Aquarium. Site map (2 copies). Depicts the planned site for the Birch Aquarium along with the location of the Vaughan Aquarium-Museum. October 1986. Illustration. Caption: "Artist's rendering of the entrance view (looking west to the Pacific Ocean) of the planned Stephen Birch Aquarium-Museum []" Wheeler/Wimer Architects. Before 1990. Folder. Caption: "Orange folder containing information from a presentation to the Planning committee of the Town Council on the		
Some La Jolla Highlands Residents Decry Canyon Route." Newspaper article. "Scripps Aquarium gains support of canyon residents." La Jolla Light. May 29, 1986. Letter to the editor. "Aquarium receives approval." "La Jolla Light, May 8, 1986." Newspaper article. "The road to the aquarium is paved with controversy." "La Jolla Light, October 24, 1985." Newspaper article. "Scripps offers sneak preview of new aquarium." La Jolla Light. "February 20, 1992." Newspaper article. "Construction begins on new Scripps aquarium." La Jolla Light. "June 28, 1990." Newspaper article. "Delaware foundation: Aquarium fund given \$6 million." La Jolla Light. October 30, 1986. Newspaper article. "UCSD to conduct 2nd hearing on aquarium." La Jolla Light. "October 10, 1985." Press release and attached maps. "Proposed Aquarium and Ocean Science Center: UCSD/Scripps Institution of Oceanography." Includes site maps and floor plans. UCSD Office of University Relations. September 1985. Map. "The Stephen Birch Aquarium-Museum Site Plan." Birch Aquarium. November 1989. Newspaper article. "Aquarium's new home." Map. "Preliminary Functional Design." Floor plan for both floors of the Birch Aquarium. Site map (2 copies). Depicts the planned site for the Birch Aquarium along with the location of the Vaughan Aquarium-Museum. October 1986. Illustration. Caption: "Artist's rendering of the entrance view (looking west to the Pacific Ocean) of the planned Stephen Birch Aquarium-Museum []" Wheeler/Wimer Architects. Before 1990. Folder. Caption: "Orange folder containing information from a presentation to the Planning committee of the Town Council on the		
Newspaper article. "Scripps Aquarium gains support of canyon residents." La Jolla Light. May 29, 1986. Letter to the editor. "Aquarium receives approval." "La Jolla Light, May 8, 1986." Newspaper article. "The road to the aquarium is paved with controversy." "La Jolla Light, October 24, 1985." Newspaper article. "Scripps offers sneak preview of new aquarium." La Jolla Light. "February 20, 1992." Newspaper article. "Construction begins on new Scripps aquarium." La Jolla Light. "June 28, 1990." Newspaper article. "Delaware foundation: Aquarium fund given \$6 million." La Jolla Light. October 30, 1986. Newspaper article. "UCSD to conduct 2nd hearing on aquarium." La Jolla Light. "October 10, 1985." Press release and attached maps. "Proposed Aquarium and Ocean Science Center: UCSD/Scripps Institution of Oceanography." Includes site maps and floor plans. UCSD Office of University Relations. September 1985. Map. "The Stephen Birch Aquarium-Museum Site Plan." Birch Aquarium. November 1989. Newspaper article. "Aquarium's new home." Map. "Preliminary Functional Design." Floor plan for both floors of the Birch Aquarium. Site map (2 copies). Depicts the planned site for the Birch Aquarium along with the location of the Vaughan Aquarium-Museum. October 1986. Illustration. Caption: "Artist's rendering of the entrance view (looking west to the Pacific Ocean) of the planned Stephen Birch Aquarium-Museum []" Wheeler/Wimer Architects. Before 1990. Folder. Caption: "Orange folder containing information from a presentation to the Planning committee of the Town Council on the		
residents." La Jolla Light. May 29, 1986. Letter to the editor. "Aquarium receives approval." "La Jolla Light, May 8, 1986." Newspaper article. "The road to the aquarium is paved with controversy." "La Jolla Light, October 24, 1985." Newspaper article. "Scripps offers sneak preview of new aquarium." La Jolla Light. "February 20, 1992." Newspaper article. "Construction begins on new Scripps aquarium." La Jolla Light. "June 28, 1990." Newspaper article. "Delaware foundation: Aquarium fund given \$6 million." La Jolla Light. October 30, 1986. Newspaper article. "UCSD to conduct 2nd hearing on aquarium." La Jolla Light. "October 10, 1985." Press release and attached maps. "Proposed Aquarium and Ocean Science Center: UCSD/Scripps Institution of Oceanography." Includes site maps and floor plans. UCSD Office of University Relations. September 1985. Map. "The Stephen Birch Aquarium-Museum Site Plan." Birch Aquarium. November 1989. Newspaper article. "Aquarium's new home." Map. "Preliminary Functional Design." Floor plan for both floors of the Birch Aquarium. Site map (2 copies). Depicts the planned site for the Birch Aquarium along with the location of the Vaughan Aquarium-Museum. October 1986. Illustration. Caption: "Artist's rendering of the entrance view (looking west to the Pacific Ocean) of the planned Stephen Birch Aquarium-Museum []" Wheeler/Wimer Architects. Before 1990. Folder. Caption: "Orange folder containing information from a presentation to the Planning committee of the Town Council on the		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
Letter to the editor. "Aquarium receives approval." "La Jolla Light, May 8, 1986." Newspaper article. "The road to the aquarium is paved with controversy." "La Jolla Light, October 24, 1985." Newspaper article. "Scripps offers sneak preview of new aquarium." La Jolla Light. "February 20, 1992." Newspaper article. "Construction begins on new Scripps aquarium." La Jolla Light. "June 28, 1990." Newspaper article. "Delaware foundation: Aquarium fund given \$6 million." La Jolla Light. October 30, 1986. Newspaper article. "UCSD to conduct 2nd hearing on aquarium." La Jolla Light. "October 10, 1985." Press release and attached maps. "Proposed Aquarium and Ocean Science Center: UCSD/Scripps Institution of Oceanography." Includes site maps and floor plans. UCSD Office of University Relations. September 1985. Map. "The Stephen Birch Aquarium-Museum Site Plan." Birch Aquarium. November 1989. Newspaper article. "Aquarium's new home." Map. "Preliminary Functional Design." Floor plan for both floors of the Birch Aquarium. Site map (2 copies). Depicts the planned site for the Birch Aquarium along with the location of the Vaughan Aquarium-Museum. October 1986. Illustration. Caption: "Artist's rendering of the entrance view (looking west to the Pacific Ocean) of the planned Stephen Birch Aquarium-Museum []" Wheeler/Wimer Architects. Before 1990. Folder. Caption: "Orange folder containing information from a presentation to the Planning committee of the Town Council on the		
Newspaper article. "The road to the aquarium is paved with controversy." "La Jolla Light, October 24, 1985." Newspaper article. "Scripps offers sneak preview of new aquarium." La Jolla Light. "February 20, 1992." Newspaper article. "Construction begins on new Scripps aquarium." La Jolla Light. "June 28, 1990." Newspaper article. "Delaware foundation: Aquarium fund given \$6 million." La Jolla Light. October 30, 1986. Newspaper article. "UCSD to conduct 2nd hearing on aquarium." La Jolla Light. "October 10, 1985." Press release and attached maps. "Proposed Aquarium and Ocean Science Center: UCSD/Scripps Institution of Oceanography." Includes site maps and floor plans. UCSD Office of University Relations. September 1985. Map. "The Stephen Birch Aquarium-Museum Site Plan." Birch Aquarium. November 1989. Newspaper article. "Aquarium's new home." Map. "Preliminary Functional Design." Floor plan for both floors of the Birch Aquarium. Site map (2 copies). Depicts the planned site for the Birch Aquarium along with the location of the Vaughan Aquarium-Museum. October 1986. Illustration. Caption: "Artist's rendering of the entrance view (looking west to the Pacific Ocean) of the planned Stephen Birch Aquarium-Museum []" Wheeler/Wimer Architects. Before 1990. Folder. Caption: "Orange folder containing information from a presentation to the Planning committee of the Town Council on the	Lette	r to the editor. "Aquarium receives approval." "La Jolla Light, May
controversy." "La Jolla Light, October 24, 1985." Newspaper article. "Scripps offers sneak preview of new aquarium." La Jolla Light. "February 20, 1992." Newspaper article. "Construction begins on new Scripps aquarium." La Jolla Light. "June 28, 1990." Newspaper article. "Delaware foundation: Aquarium fund given \$6 million." La Jolla Light. October 30, 1986. Newspaper article. "UCSD to conduct 2nd hearing on aquarium." La Jolla Light. "October 10, 1985." Press release and attached maps. "Proposed Aquarium and Ocean Science Center: UCSD/Scripps Institution of Oceanography." Includes site maps and floor plans. UCSD Office of University Relations. September 1985. Map. "The Stephen Birch Aquarium-Museum Site Plan." Birch Aquarium. November 1989. Newspaper article. "Aquarium's new home." Map. "Preliminary Functional Design." Floor plan for both floors of the Birch Aquarium. Site map (2 copies). Depicts the planned site for the Birch Aquarium along with the location of the Vaughan Aquarium-Museum. October 1986. Illustration. Caption: "Artist's rendering of the entrance view (looking west to the Pacific Ocean) of the planned Stephen Birch Aquarium-Museum []" Wheeler/Wimer Architects. Before 1990. Folder. Caption: "Orange folder containing information from a presentation to the Planning committee of the Town Council on the	•	
Newspaper article. "Construction begins on new Scripps aquarium." La Jolla Light. "June 28, 1990." Newspaper article. "Delaware foundation: Aquarium fund given \$6 million." La Jolla Light. October 30, 1986. Newspaper article. "UCSD to conduct 2nd hearing on aquarium." La Jolla Light. "October 10, 1985." Press release and attached maps. "Proposed Aquarium and Ocean Science Center: UCSD/Scripps Institution of Oceanography." Includes site maps and floor plans. UCSD Office of University Relations. September 1985. Map. "The Stephen Birch Aquarium-Museum Site Plan." Birch Aquarium. November 1989. Newspaper article. "Aquarium's new home." Map. "Preliminary Functional Design." Floor plan for both floors of the Birch Aquarium. Site map (2 copies). Depicts the planned site for the Birch Aquarium along with the location of the Vaughan Aquarium-Museum. October 1986. Illustration. Caption: "Artist's rendering of the entrance view (looking west to the Pacific Ocean) of the planned Stephen Birch Aquarium-Museum []" Wheeler/Wimer Architects. Before 1990. Folder. Caption: "Orange folder containing information from a presentation to the Planning committee of the Town Council on the	contr	roversy." " <i>La Jolla Light</i> , October 24, 1985."
Jolla Light. "June 28, 1990." Newspaper article. "Delaware foundation: Aquarium fund given \$6 million." La Jolla Light. October 30, 1986. Newspaper article. "UCSD to conduct 2nd hearing on aquarium." La Jolla Light. "October 10, 1985." Press release and attached maps. "Proposed Aquarium and Ocean Science Center: UCSD/Scripps Institution of Oceanography." Includes site maps and floor plans. UCSD Office of University Relations. September 1985. Map. "The Stephen Birch Aquarium-Museum Site Plan." Birch Aquarium. November 1989. Newspaper article. "Aquarium's new home." Map. "Preliminary Functional Design." Floor plan for both floors of the Birch Aquarium. Site map (2 copies). Depicts the planned site for the Birch Aquarium along with the location of the Vaughan Aquarium-Museum. October 1986. Illustration. Caption: "Artist's rendering of the entrance view (looking west to the Pacific Ocean) of the planned Stephen Birch Aquarium-Museum []" Wheeler/Wimer Architects. Before 1990. Folder. Caption: "Orange folder containing information from a presentation to the Planning committee of the Town Council on the		
million." La Jolla Light. October 30, 1986. Newspaper article. "UCSD to conduct 2nd hearing on aquarium." La Jolla Light. "October 10, 1985." Press release and attached maps. "Proposed Aquarium and Ocean Science Center: UCSD/Scripps Institution of Oceanography." Includes site maps and floor plans. UCSD Office of University Relations. September 1985. Map. "The Stephen Birch Aquarium-Museum Site Plan." Birch Aquarium. November 1989. Newspaper article. "Aquarium's new home." Map. "Preliminary Functional Design." Floor plan for both floors of the Birch Aquarium. Site map (2 copies). Depicts the planned site for the Birch Aquarium along with the location of the Vaughan Aquarium-Museum. October 1986. Illustration. Caption: "Artist's rendering of the entrance view (looking west to the Pacific Ocean) of the planned Stephen Birch Aquarium-Museum []" Wheeler/Wimer Architects. Before 1990. Folder. Caption: "Orange folder containing information from a presentation to the Planning committee of the Town Council on the		
Newspaper article. "UCSD to conduct 2nd hearing on aquarium." La Jolla Light. "October 10, 1985." Press release and attached maps. "Proposed Aquarium and Ocean Science Center: UCSD/Scripps Institution of Oceanography." Includes site maps and floor plans. UCSD Office of University Relations. September 1985. Map. "The Stephen Birch Aquarium-Museum Site Plan." Birch Aquarium. November 1989. Newspaper article. "Aquarium's new home." Map. "Preliminary Functional Design." Floor plan for both floors of the Birch Aquarium. Site map (2 copies). Depicts the planned site for the Birch Aquarium along with the location of the Vaughan Aquarium-Museum. October 1986. Illustration. Caption: "Artist's rendering of the entrance view (looking west to the Pacific Ocean) of the planned Stephen Birch Aquarium-Museum []" Wheeler/Wimer Architects. Before 1990. Folder. Caption: "Orange folder containing information from a presentation to the Planning committee of the Town Council on the		
Press release and attached maps. "Proposed Aquarium and Ocean Science Center: UCSD/Scripps Institution of Oceanography." Includes site maps and floor plans. UCSD Office of University Relations. September 1985. Map. "The Stephen Birch Aquarium-Museum Site Plan." Birch Aquarium. November 1989. Newspaper article. "Aquarium's new home." Map. "Preliminary Functional Design." Floor plan for both floors of the Birch Aquarium. Site map (2 copies). Depicts the planned site for the Birch Aquarium along with the location of the Vaughan Aquarium-Museum. October 1986. Illustration. Caption: "Artist's rendering of the entrance view (looking west to the Pacific Ocean) of the planned Stephen Birch Aquarium-Museum []" Wheeler/Wimer Architects. Before 1990. Folder. Caption: "Orange folder containing information from a presentation to the Planning committee of the Town Council on the	News	spaper article. "UCSD to conduct 2 nd hearing on aquarium." <i>La</i>
Aquarium. November 1989. Newspaper article. "Aquarium's new home." Map. "Preliminary Functional Design." Floor plan for both floors of the Birch Aquarium. Site map (2 copies). Depicts the planned site for the Birch Aquarium along with the location of the Vaughan Aquarium-Museum. October 1986. Illustration. Caption: "Artist's rendering of the entrance view (looking west to the Pacific Ocean) of the planned Stephen Birch Aquarium-Museum []" Wheeler/Wimer Architects. Before 1990. Folder. Caption: "Orange folder containing information from a presentation to the Planning committee of the Town Council on the	Press Scien site	s release and attached maps. "Proposed Aquarium and Ocean ace Center: UCSD/Scripps Institution of Oceanography." Includes maps and floor plans. <i>UCSD Office of University Relations</i> .
Newspaper article. "Aquarium's new home." Map. "Preliminary Functional Design." Floor plan for both floors of the Birch Aquarium. Site map (2 copies). Depicts the planned site for the Birch Aquarium along with the location of the Vaughan Aquarium-Museum. October 1986. Illustration. Caption: "Artist's rendering of the entrance view (looking west to the Pacific Ocean) of the planned Stephen Birch Aquarium-Museum []" Wheeler/Wimer Architects. Before 1990. Folder. Caption: "Orange folder containing information from a presentation to the Planning committee of the Town Council on the	_	
Map. "Preliminary Functional Design." Floor plan for both floors of the Birch Aquarium. Site map (2 copies). Depicts the planned site for the Birch Aquarium along with the location of the Vaughan Aquarium-Museum. October 1986. Illustration. Caption: "Artist's rendering of the entrance view (looking west to the Pacific Ocean) of the planned Stephen Birch Aquarium-Museum []" Wheeler/Wimer Architects. Before 1990. Folder. Caption: "Orange folder containing information from a presentation to the Planning committee of the Town Council on the		
Site map (2 copies). Depicts the planned site for the Birch Aquarium along with the location of the Vaughan Aquarium-Museum. October 1986. Illustration. Caption: "Artist's rendering of the entrance view (looking west to the Pacific Ocean) of the planned Stephen Birch Aquarium-Museum []" Wheeler/Wimer Architects. Before 1990. Folder. Caption: "Orange folder containing information from a presentation to the Planning committee of the Town Council on the	Map.	"Preliminary Functional Design." Floor plan for both floors of the
west to the Pacific Ocean) of the planned Stephen Birch Aquarium-Museum []" Wheeler/Wimer Architects. Before 1990. Folder. Caption: "Orange folder containing information from a presentation to the Planning committee of the Town Council on the	Site r along	map (2 copies). Depicts the planned site for the Birch Aquarium g with the location of the Vaughan Aquarium-Museum. October
Folder. Caption: "Orange folder containing information from a presentation to the Planning committee of the Town Council on the	west	to the Pacific Ocean) of the planned Stephen Birch Aquarium-
LL	Folde prese	er. Caption: "Orange folder containing information from a

Newspaper article (incomplete headline). First sentence: "After hearing a host of complaints about plans for a new and bigger aquarium, a [SIO] official said yesterday the project can still be modified or its location changed."

Newspaper article. "New site recommended for Scripps aquarium." *La Jolla Light*. June 11, 1981.

Newspaper article. "Fish at SIO soon may have new home: Negotiations under way for \$6 million aquarium." "July 1, 1982."

Newspaper article. "Original site is OK for UCSD aquarium." *La Jolla Light*. March 17, 1988.

Press release. "Ground Breaking for The Stephen Birch Aquarium-Museum at UCSD's Scripps Institution of Oceanography." *UCSD*. November 3, 1989.

Event program. "The Stephen Birch Aquarium-Museum [Ground Breaking]." *SIO*. November 3, 1989.

Document. "The Stephen Birch Aquarium-Museum." Re: Gives a brief description of the proposed facility. August 1989.

Speech transcript. "Groundbreaking, Stephen Birch Aquarium-Museum, Nov.3, 1989: Remarks by Don Wilkie." November 3, 1989.

Media advisory. "Ground Breaking for The Stephen Birch Aquarium-Museum at UCSD's Scripps Institution of Oceanography." *UCSD*. October 27, 1989.

Speech transcript. "Remarks by Dr. Edward A Friedman [...] on the occasion of the Ground Breaking for The Stephen Birch Aquarium-Museum." November 3, 1989.

Pamphlet. "New Aquarium-Museum: Project Legacy." Provides a brief description of the proposed Birch Aquarium and its facilities.

Newspaper article. "SIO, community still at odds over aquarium." *La Jolla Light*. "July 14."

Newspaper article. "Plans for SIO's aquarium are questioned." *La Jolla Light*. June 9, 1988.

Press release (2 copies, attached to below). "UC Regents Approve New Scripps Aquarium Design." *UCSD*. September 16, "1988."

Meeting minutes and financial statistics (attached to above). "Approval of Site and Design, Stephen Birch Aquarium Museum, San Diego Campus." *UC Committee on Grounds and Buildings*. September 15, 1988.

Press fact sheet. "Fact Sheet." Re: Mostly regarding the primary facilities at the proposed Birch Aquarium. "June 1987."

Document. Contains quotes from a meeting of the La Jolla Shores Association regarding the building height of the proposed Birch Aquarium. "July 6, 1988."

Newspaper article. "SIO aquarium receives grant: \$6 million gift is largest donation in UCSD history." *University City Light*. October 30, 1986.

Press release. "Statement Regarding Visitors to Stephen Birch

	Associated Management of Manag
	Aquarium-Museum Opening at UCSD's Scripps Institution of
	Oceanography." UCSD. September 11, 1992.
	Document. "Stephen Birch Aquarium-Museum." Provides information
	on attendance costs, hours of operation, and parking. Birch Aquarium.
	Document. "Stephen Birch Aquarium Museum Background." Birch
	Aquarium. Before or during 1992.
	Document. "The Stephen and Mary Birch Foundation." Birch Aquarium.
	Document. "History of the aquarium-museum at Scripps Institution of
	Oceanography." Birch Aquarium. After September 7, 1992.
	Document. Comparative statistics and facts between the Vaughan
	(Scripps) Aquarium-Museum to the Birch Aquarium.
	Press release. "Scripps Institution of Oceanography/UCSD Opens New
	Stephen Birch Aquarium-Museum." <i>UCSD</i> . September 14, 1992.
	Newsletter. Front page headline: "The Move to the New Aquarium-
	Museum Evokes Fond Memories of the Old." SIO Associates Newsletter.
	Vol. XX, No. 3. Summer 1992.
	Map/pamphlet. "The Education Center: Touching Curious Minds."
	Birch Aquarium.
	Pamphlet. "Junior Oceanographers Club." <i>Birch Aquarium</i> . Fall 1992.
	Series of documents (4). "Stephen Birch Aquarium-Museum." Contain
	information about and maps of the aquarium's different facilities.
	Brochure card. "Be First On Board! Join Today Applications for Collectors Club Membership." <i>Birch Aquarium</i> .
	Folder. "Stephen Birch Aquarium-Museum: The Interpretive Center of
	Scripps Institution of Oceanography." Blue and purple cover, featuring
	the aquarium logo and the aforementioned text. <i>Birch Aquarium</i> .
Scripps Pier:	the aqualitani 1050 and the aforementioned text bir en riqualitani.
Photographs	
1 notograpio	Photograph. Depicts Scripps Pier and several beachgoers at sunset,
	looking southwest.
	Photograph. Depicts the view down the middle of Scripps Pier's pilings.
	"October 25, 1979."
	Pair of photographs. Depicts a crane atop Scripps Pier. Caption: "The
	old Biological Station Pier was to be torn down. [] Media later stated:
	building the new pier alongside old one with repair of the same. "May
	3, 1987."
	Photograph (original and negative in envelope). Depicts a painting of a
	tree, with Scripps Pier in the background.
	Photograph. Depicts Scripps Pier with a tilted camera angle, looking
	northwest.
	Photograph. Depicts Scripps Pier's southern pilings, looking inland.
	Photograph. Depicts Scripps Pier from the site of the present-day Birch
	Aquarium. April 23, 1986.
	Series of photographs (3, aerial). Depict Scripps Pier and neighboring
	buildings at SIO. "c.1930's."

	Pair of photographs. Depict a crane and construction work on Scripps
	Pier. "La Jolla Light, April 16, 1987."
	Pair of photographs. Depict the construction of the new Scripps Pier alongside the original. "October 1987."
	Photograph. Depicts SIO campus from the distal end of Scripps Pier. "1916."
	Newspaper Article. "SIO Aquarium Sponsoring 6-Day Boat Trip." Mexico. Sand Dollar.
Scripps Pier: Documents	
	Newspaper article. "Closed pier policy: Scripps protects equipment." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . February 19, 1981.
	Newspaper article (2 copies). "Scripps Oceanography pier here 60 years old." June 30, 1977.
	Newspaper article. "Old Scripps Pier Will Soon Be Headed for Davey Jones' Locker." Los Angeles Times. "September 7, 1986."
	Newspaper article. "Scripps Institution dedicates new pier." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . July 21, 1988.
	Newspaper article (2 copies). "Uncommon pier set for destruction." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . "November 12, 1987."
	Newspaper article. "Construction on long-awaited pier at SIO to begin in 6 to 8 weeks." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . "January 15, 1987."
	Newspaper article. "Venerable pier will be history." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . "June 20, 1985."
	Newspaper article. "New \$4 million concrete structure will replace landmark Scripps Pier." San Diego Tribune. "January 26, 1987."
	Event program. "Dedication of the Ellen Browning Scripps Memorial Pier." <i>SIO</i> . Event planned for July 15, 1988.
	Newspaper article (2 copies). "Old Scripps Pier is heading south." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . "February 11, 1988."
	Newspaper article. "68-year-old Scripps Pier to be replaced: Stormweakened landmark receives new life in the 1985-86 state budget." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . January 19, 1984.
	Press release. "Ellen Browning Scripps Memorial Pier Fact Sheet." <i>SIO</i> . July 1988.
	Letter. From Senator Pete Wilson to Edward Friedman (SIO). Re: Congratulating Friedman and the San Diego community on the opening of the new pier. July 15, 1988.
	Newspaper article. "Storm-tough Scripps pier up for \$2.5 million overhaul." San Diego Tribune. "February 14, 1983."
	Newspaper article. "Second Scripps pier dedicated." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . "July 21, 1988."
	Event program. "Dedication of the Library-Museum Building and Wharf." <i>Scripps Institute for Biological Research</i> . Event planned for August 9, 1916.

Manager's report.	"Amendment to Agreement for Submerged Lands –
Scripps Pier – The	e Regents of the University of California." City of San
Diego. August 13,	1986.
Newspaper article	e. "New pier for Scripps approved: Construction seen
starting in Februa	ry." San Diego Union.
Newspaper article	e. "Scripps may get new pier."
Newspaper article	e. "Closed pier policy: Scripps protects equipment."
"February 19, 198	1."

Research	
Vessels:	
Photographs	
	Series of photographs (3, with captions). Depict <i>FLIP</i> in the process of flipping from her horizontal to her vertical position.
	Photograph. Depicts the <i>R/V Alpha Helix</i> from her starboard side. "March 10, 1966."
	Pair of photographs. Depict <i>FLIP</i> in her horizontal and vertical positions. "October 16, 1975."
	Photograph. Depicts the schooner <i>R/V Loma</i> moored off La Jolla. "1906."
	Photograph. Depicts the R/V Melville from her port side. "March 4, 1971."
	Photograph. Depicts a long unidentified research vessel off the coast of La Jolla.
	Photograph. Depicts a small unidentified research vessel with dinghy in tow. Two men are seen pulling something from the water.
	Photograph. Depicts the <i>R/V Thomas Washington</i> moored in San Diego Bay. " <i>La Jolla Light</i> , August 28, 1986."
	Pair of photographs. Depict the small submarine SubDude on land.
	Photograph (with caption). Depicts the <i>R/V Melville</i> from her starboard side.
	Photograph. Depicts the <i>Thomas C. Thompson</i> and other vessels moored in San Diego Bay.
	Pair of photographs (with captions). #1: Depicts research vessel <i>Scripps</i> from her starboard side. #2: Depicts an early SIO campus.
	Photograph. Depicts <i>FLIP</i> in the process of flipping between her horizontal and vertical positions.
	Photograph. Depicts the Nimitz Marine Facility, looking west.
	Photograph. Depicts the <i>R/V Argo</i> at mooring as family members greet the returning researchers. <i>La Jolla Journal</i> . August 22, 1963.
	Photograph (with caption). Depicts Roger and Ellen Revelle, William A. Nierenberg, and John Galbraith onboard the <i>R/V Ellen B. Scripps</i> shortly after its dedication. " <i>La Jolla Light</i> , October 7, 1965."
	Photograph (with caption). Depicts William A. Nierenberg, Peter

	Trapani, and Jeffery D. Frautschy on the deck of the <i>R/V Ellen B. Scripps</i>
	shortly after its dedication. "August 19, 1965." Photograph (with continuo) Popiete the P/V Melville undergoing
	Photograph (with caption). Depicts the <i>R/V Melville</i> undergoing preparation for a two-year research voyage to the Indo-Pacific.
	"December 2, 1993."
	Photograph (with caption). Depicts the <i>SEALAB II</i> in drydock prior to
	its inaugural deployment. <i>La Jolla Light</i> . August 26, 1965.
	Photograph (with caption). Depicts FLIP mid-transition from its
	horizontal and vertical positions. <i>Life Magazine</i> . "August 18, 1977."
	Photograph (with caption): "Dr. and Mrs. Harmon Craig hold a parting discussion aboard the Scripps research vessel Melville []" "August 30, 1973."
	Photograph (with caption). Depicts William A. Nierenberg, William D. McElroy, and Norman Hackerman aboard the <i>R/V Melville</i> . "July 3, 1975."
	Poster. "[SIO's] Largest Research Vessel, Melville: Open House." Depicts an illustration of <i>R/V Melville's</i> bow. <i>SIO</i> . Event planned for July 16-17, 1983.
Research	,
Vessels:	
Documents	
	Newspaper article. "Scripps Ship To Study Unknown Ocean Area." Re:
	R/V Spencer F. Baird. La Jolla Journal. May 28, 1953.
	Newspaper article. "Argo Sets New Oceanography Record." La Jolla
	Journal. August 15, 1963.
	Newspaper article (incomplete). "Scripps Vessels To Leave For Ocean Swell Study." Re: FLIP, R/V Horizon. "La Jolla Journal, August 22, 1963."
	Newspaper article (2 copies). "Expedition Schedules Announced For Scripps Vessels." Re: <i>R/V T-441</i> , <i>R/V Alexander Agassiz</i> (2 nd), <i>R/V Horizon</i> , <i>R/V Spencer F. Baird</i> , <i>R/V Paolina-T</i> , <i>R/V Argo. La Jolla Journal</i> . July 23, 1964.
	Newspaper article. "Revelle College to be Dedicated at Local Campus." Re: R/V Ellen B. Scripps. La Jolla Light. "September 30, 1965."
	Newspaper article. "History Being Made With Sea Lab." Re: <i>SEALAB</i> II. <i>La Jolla Light</i> . September 2, 1965.
	Newspaper article. "Undersea Life Study Planned Off Scripps Pier." Re: <i>SEALAB II. La Jolla Light</i> . August 26, 1965.
	Newspaper article. "Public to See Telecast of Sea Lab on Ocean Floor
	off Scripps Pier." Re: SEALAB II. "August 19, 1965."
	Newspaper article. "New Research Vessel: 'Thomas Washington' Begins 12,000-mile Shakedown Cruise." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . October 21, 1965.
	Newspaper article. "Undersea Lab Dedication Set For July 23." Re: <i>SEALAB II</i> . July 19, 1965.
	Newspaper article. "Revelle College Named in Ceremonies: Noted

Educator Greeted Warmly at Dedication." Re: <i>R/V Ellen B. Scripps. La Jolla Light</i> . October 7, 1965.
Newspaper article. "New Scripps Research Vessel Named For Local
Benefactress." Re: <i>R/V Ellen B. Scripps. La Jolla Light</i> . August 19, 1965.
Newspaper article. "Third Ellen B.: New Vessel Joins Scripps Fleet." Re:
R/V Ellen B. Scripps. San Diego Union. October 2, 1965.
Newspaper article. "Research ship is added to Scripps fleet." Re: R/V
New Horizon. "October 28, 1978."
Newspaper article. "New Research Vessel For Scripps: 133-Foot Craft Still Unnamed." Re: <i>R/V Alpha Helix</i> .
Newspaper article. "Scripps workhorse goes out to pasture:
Oceanographic career ends for the Thomas Washington." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . "July 2, 1992."
Newspaper article. "Scripps' research vessel 'Melville' returns." August 4, 1977.
Newspaper article (2 copies). "Scripps to get \$3.33 million research vessel." Re: <i>R/V New Horizon</i> . August 4, 1977.
Newspaper article (2 copies). "FLIP returns home to Scripps
Oceanography." August 18, 1977.
Newspaper article. "Scripps Research Ship Sails On 35,000-Mile Expedition." Re: <i>R/V Thomas Washington</i> . January 6, 1972.
Newspaper article. "SIO' Melville open to public as part of anniversary celebration." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . July 14, 1983.
Newspaper article. "SIO looks to ship in new research vessel." Re: R/V Ellen B. Scripps, R/V Robert Gordon Sproul. La Jolla Light. March 29, 1984.
Newspaper article. "Scripps to dedicate new pier today." Re: Nimitz Marine Facility."
Newspaper article. "Vessel home after 9 months." Re: <i>R/V Thomas Washington</i> . "March 21, 1974."
Newspaper article. "Scripps' Alpha Helix returns to port."
Newspaper article. "Scripps Institution will replace bay pier." Re: Nimitz Marine Facility. August 23, 1973.
Newspaper article. "Scripps' research ship in rescue role." Re: <i>R/V ST-908</i> . "July 19, 1973."
Newspaper article. "Scripps' research vessel Alpha Helix leaves for two exploration trips." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . "July 12, 1973."
Newspaper article. "2 La Jolla couples to 'flip' Monday when they take
Scripps' FLIP trip." "July 5, 1973." Newspaper article. "Alpha Helix home from many seas." "June 28, 1973."
Newspaper article. "No news on ship." Re: <i>R/V Gulf Stream</i> . "January 23, 1975."
Newspaper article. "Land goes to Scripps for docks." Re: Nimitz Marine Facility. "October 3, 1974."

 Newspaper article. "Scripps men flown from ice." Re: <i>USCGC Glacier</i> . "March 13, 1975."
Newspaper article. "Scripps ship back from long cruise." Re: <i>R/V Thomas Washington</i> . "July 24, 1975."